THE COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT FUND

PROSPECTUS

AS OF MAY 1, 2025

THE COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT FUND (CDCDX)

Class A Shares

The Securities and Exchange Commission has not approved or disapproved the Fund's securities or passed upon the adequacy or accuracy of this prospectus. Any representation to the contrary is a criminal offense.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

	Page
FUND SUMMARY	1
Investment Goals	1
Fees and Expenses	1
Principal Investment Strategy	2
Principal Risks	3
Performance Information	6
Management	7
Purchase and Sale of Fund Shares	7
Tax Information	8
Payments to Broker-Dealers and Other Financial Intermediaries	8
MORE INFORMATION ABOUT INVESTMENTS	9
Community Reinvestment Act of 1977	9
Fund Investments	12
MORE INFORMATION ABOUT RISKS	13
Risk Information	13
More Information About Principal Risks	14
INVESTMENT ADVISER	22
INVESTMENT SUB-ADVISER	23
PORTFOLIO MANAGER	24
PURCHASING AND SELLING FUND SHARES	24
HOW TO PURCHASE FUND SHARES	24
Pricing of Fund Shares	26
Purchases of Shares Through a Financial Intermediary	26
Exchange of Securities	27
Frequent Purchases and Redemptions of Fund Shares	27
Customer Identification and Verification and Anti-Money Laundering Program	28
Unclaimed Property	29
HOW TO SELL YOUR FUND SHARES	30
Receiving Your Money	30
Redemptions in Kind	30
Suspension of Your Right to Sell Your Shares	30
DISTRIBUTION AND SHAREHOLDER SERVICING PLANS	30
Distributor	30
Distribution Plan	30
Shareholder Servicing Plan	31
DISCLOSURE OF PORTFOLIO HOLDINGS INFORMATION	31
DIVIDENDS, DISTRIBUTIONS AND TAXES	31
Dividends and Distributions	31
Taxes	31
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION	34
FINANCIAL HIGHLIGHTS	35
HOW TO OBTAIN MORE INFORMATION ABOUT THE TRUST	BACK COVER

FUND SUMMARY

Investment Goals

The Fund's investment objectives are to provide current income consistent with the preservation of capital and enable institutional investors, including those that are subject to regulatory examination under the Community Reinvestment Act of 1977, as amended (the "CRA"), to claim favorable regulatory consideration of their investment.

Fees and Expenses

This table describes the fees and expenses that you may pay if you buy, hold, and sell Fund shares. You may pay other fees, such as brokerage commissions and other fees to financial intermediaries, which are not reflected in this table and examples below.

ANNUAL FUND OPERATING EXPENSES

(expenses that you pay each year as a percentage of the value of your investment)		
Management Fees		0.30%
Distribution (12b-1) Fees		0.25%
Other Expenses		0.54%
Shareholder Servicing Fee	0.20%	
Other Operating Expenses	0.34%	
Previously Waived Fees and/or Reimbursed Expenses Recovered ¹		0.01%
Total Annual Fund Operating Expenses ²		1.10%
Less Fee Reductions and/or Expense Reimbursements ¹		(0.10)%
Total Annual Fund Operating Expenses After Fee Reductions and/or Expense Reimbursements		1.00%

Community Development Fund Advisors, LLC (the "Adviser") has contractually agreed to reduce fees and reimburse expenses to the extent necessary to keep Total Annual Fund Operating Expenses (excluding interest, taxes, brokerage commissions and other costs and expenses relating to the securities that are purchased and sold by the Fund, acquired fund fees and expenses, and other non-routine expenses not incurred in the ordinary course of such Fund's business (collectively, "excluded expenses")) from exceeding 1.00% of the Fund's average daily net assets until April 30, 2026 (the "expense cap"). In addition, the Adviser may receive from the Fund the difference between the Total Annual Fund Operating Expenses (other than excluded expenses) and the expense cap to recoup all or a portion of its prior fee reductions or expense reimbursements made during the three-year period preceding the recoupment (less any reimbursement previously paid) if at any point Total Annual Fund Operating Expenses (other than excluded expenses) are below the expense cap at the time of both (i) such fee reduction or reimbursement and (ii) the recoupment. This agreement may be terminated: (i) by the Board of Trustees (the "Board") of The Community Development Fund (the "Trust," and its sole series thereunder, the "Fund"), for any reason at any time; or (ii) by the Adviser, upon ninety (90) days' prior written notice to the Trust, effective as of the close of business on April 30, 2026.

The Total Annual Fund Operating Expenses in the fee table do not correlate to the expense ratio in the Fund's Financial Highlights because the maximum Distribution (12b-1) Fees were not incurred during the prior fiscal year.

Example

This Example is intended to help you compare the cost of investing in Class A Shares of the Fund with the cost of investing in other mutual funds. The Example assumes that you invest \$10,000 in Class A Shares of the Fund for the time periods indicated and then redeem or hold all of your Class A Shares at the end of

those periods. The Example also assumes that your investment has a 5% return each year and that the Fund's operating expenses (including one year of capped expenses in each period) remain the same. Although your actual costs may be higher or lower, based on these assumptions, your costs would be:

1 Year	3 Years	5 Years	10 Years
\$102	\$340	\$597	\$1,331

Portfolio Turnover

The Fund pays transaction costs, such as commissions, when it buys and sells securities (or "turns over" its portfolio). A higher portfolio turnover rate may indicate higher transaction costs and may result in higher taxes when Fund shares are held in a taxable account. These costs, which are not reflected in annual Fund operating expenses or in the Example, affect the Fund's performance. During its most recent fiscal year, the Fund's portfolio turnover rate was 23% of the average value of its portfolio.

Principal Investment Strategy

The Fund's principal investment strategy is to invest in debt securities and other debt instruments that will cause shares of the Fund to be deemed to be qualified under the CRA so that financial institutions that are subject to the CRA may receive investment test or similar credit under the CRA with respect to shares of the Fund held by them. Although the Fund is available to any institutional investor, CRA credit will only directly benefit financial institutions that are subject to the CRA.

Under normal circumstances, the Fund will invest primarily in (1) securities issued or guaranteed as to principal and interest by the U.S. government or by its agencies, instrumentalities or sponsored enterprises ("U.S. Government Securities") and (2) other investment grade fixed income securities.

Under normal circumstances, the Fund will seek to invest at least 80% of its net assets in debt securities and other debt instruments that the Fund's investment adviser believes will be CRA-qualifying. The Fund seeks to achieve its investment objective through impact investments in quality affordable single- and multifamily housing and other community development investments, with the goals of benefitting low- and moderate-income ("LMI") households, improving LMI communities and achieving positive social and environmental impact outcomes. The Fund's securities would include single-family, multi-family and economic development loan-backed securities. As a result, the Fund will invest a significant amount of its assets in securities issued by the Federal National Mortgage Association ("Fannie Mae"), Federal Home Loan Mortgage Corporation ("Freddie Mac"), and Government National Mortgage Association ("Ginnie Mae"). The Fund may also invest in certain securities issued by the Small Business Administration and other U.S. Government agencies, authorities, instrumentalities and sponsored enterprises.

The Fund may invest in taxable municipal bonds whose primary purpose is community development. The Fund may also invest in tax-exempt municipal securities.

The Fund may invest in certificates of deposit that are insured by the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation ("FDIC") and are issued by financial institutions that are (1) certified as Community Development Financial Institutions or (2) low-income credit unions, or minority- or women-owned and primarily lend or facilitate lending in low- and moderate-income ("LMI") areas or to LMI individuals to promote community development. Although as a general matter an institution's CRA activities will be evaluated based on the extent to which they benefit the institution's delineated assessment area(s) or a Broader Statewide or Regional Area that includes the institution's assessment area(s), deposits with low-income credit unions or

minority- or women-owned financial institutions need not also benefit a shareholder's assessment area or the Broader Statewide or Regional Area to be CRA-qualified.

While the Fund is seeking to invest available cash in CRA-qualifying investment opportunities, the Fund may invest in money market instruments, debt securities issued or guaranteed by the US Government or its agencies, certain derivative instruments (including futures contracts, options and swaps) that provide exposure to one or a basket of securities, and, to a more limited extent, repurchase agreements, convertible securities, or shares of exchange-traded funds ("ETFs") that are consistent with the Fund's investment objectives.

Principal Risks

Interest Rate Risk — The risk that a change in interest rates will cause a fall in the value of fixed income securities, including U.S. Government Securities, in which the Fund invests. Generally, the value of the Fund's fixed income securities will vary inversely with the direction of prevailing interest rates. Changing interest rates may have unpredictable effects on the markets and may affect the value and liquidity of instruments held by the Fund.

Mortgage-Backed Securities Risk — Mortgage-backed securities are affected significantly by the rate of prepayments and modifications of the mortgage loans backing those securities, as well as by other factors such as borrower defaults, delinquencies, realized or liquidation losses and other shortfalls. Mortgage-backed securities are particularly sensitive to prepayment risk, which is described above, given that the term to maturity for mortgage loans is generally substantially longer than the expected lives of those securities; however, the timing and amount of prepayments cannot be accurately predicted. The timing of changes in the rate of prepayments of the mortgage loans may significantly affect the Fund's actual yield to maturity on any mortgage-backed securities, even if the average rate of principal payments is consistent with the Fund's expectation. Along with prepayment risk, mortgage-backed securities are significantly affected by interest rate risk, which is described above. In a low interest rate environment, mortgage loan prepayments would generally be expected to increase due to factors such as refinancings and loan modifications at lower interest rates. In contrast, if prevailing interest rates rise, prepayments of mortgage loans would generally be expected to decline and therefore extend the weighted average lives of mortgage-backed securities held or acquired by the Fund.

CRA-Qualified Investments Risk — The Adviser believes that shares of the Fund will be deemed qualified investments under the CRA and will cause financial institutions to receive CRA credit with respect to shares of the Fund owned by them; however, there is no guarantee that an investor will receive CRA credit for an investment in the Fund. The Fund's goals of holding debt securities and other debt instruments that will allow shares of the Fund to be deemed qualified under the CRA will cause the Adviser (or the Fund's subadviser, MetLife Investment Management, LLC (the "Sub-Adviser")) to take this factor into account in determining which debt securities or other debt instruments the Fund will purchase and sell. Accordingly, portfolio decisions will not be exclusively based on the investment characteristics of the securities or instruments, which may or may not have an adverse effect on the Fund's investment performance. For example, the Fund may hold short-term investments that produce relatively low yields pending the selection of longer-term investments believed to be CRA-qualified. Also, CRA-qualified investments in geographic areas sought by the Fund may not provide as favorable return as CRA-qualified investments in other geographic areas. In addition, the Fund may sell investments for CRA purposes at times when such sales may not be desirable for investment purposes. Such sales could occur, for example, if a financial institution redeems its shares of the Fund, or if investments that have been explicitly earmarked for CRA-qualifying and similar purposes to specific financial institution shareholders are ultimately determined not to be, or to have ceased to be, CRA-qualifying.

Regional Focus Risk — To the extent that it focuses its investments in a particular geographic region for CRA accreditation purposes, the Fund may be more susceptible to economic, political, regulatory or other events or conditions affecting issuers and states or municipalities within that region. As a result, the Fund may be subject to greater price volatility and risk of loss than a fund holding more geographically diverse investments.

U.S. Government Securities Risk — Although U.S. Government Securities are considered to be among the safest investments, they are still subject to the credit risk of the U.S. Government and are not guaranteed against price movements due to changing interest rates. Obligations issued by some U.S. Government agencies are backed by the U.S. Treasury, while others are backed solely by the ability of the agency to borrow from the U.S. Treasury or by the agency's own resources. No assurance can be given that the U.S. Government will provide financial support to its agencies and instrumentalities if it is not obligated by law to do so.

Derivatives Risk — The Fund's use of derivatives is subject to market risk, leverage risk, correlation risk, credit risk, valuation risk and liquidity risk. Credit risk, liquidity risk and market risk are described above. Leverage risk is described below. Many over-the-counter ("OTC") derivative instruments will not have liquidity beyond the counterparty to the instrument. Correlation risk is the risk that changes in the value of the derivative may not correlate perfectly with the underlying asset, rate or index. Valuation risk is the risk that the derivative may be difficult to value and/or valued incorrectly. Each of these risks could cause the Fund to lose more than the principal amount invested in a derivative. Some derivatives have the potential for unlimited loss, regardless of the size of the Fund's initial investment. The other parties to certain derivative contracts present the same types of credit risk as issuers of fixed income securities. The Fund's use of derivatives may also increase the amount of taxes payable by shareholders. Both U.S. and non-U.S. regulators have adopted and implemented regulations governing derivatives markets, the ultimate impact of which remains unclear.

Prepayment Risk — The risk that, in a declining interest rate environment, fixed income securities with stated interest rates may have the principal paid earlier than expected, requiring the Fund to invest the proceeds at generally lower interest rates.

Asset-Backed Securities Risk — Payment of principal and interest on asset-backed securities is dependent largely on the cash flows generated by the assets backing the securities. Securitization trusts generally do not have any assets or sources of funds other than the receivables and related property they own, and asset-backed securities are generally not insured or guaranteed by the related sponsor or any other entity. Asset-backed securities may be more illiquid than more conventional types of fixed income securities that the Fund may acquire.

Investment Style Risk — The risk that U.S. fixed income securities may underperform other segments of the fixed income markets or the fixed income markets as a whole.

Market Risk — The prices of the Fund's fixed income securities respond to economic developments, particularly interest rate changes, as well as to perceptions about the creditworthiness of individual issuers, including governments and their agencies. Generally, the Fund's fixed income securities will decrease in value if interest rates rise and vice versa. In a low interest rate environment, risks associated with rising rates are heightened. Declines in dealer market-making capacity as a result of structural or regulatory changes could decrease liquidity and/or increase volatility in the fixed income markets. In response to these events, the Fund's value may fluctuate and/or the Fund may experience increased redemptions from shareholders, which may impact the Fund's liquidity or force the Fund to sell securities into a declining or illiquid market. In addition, the impact of any epidemic, pandemic or natural disaster, or widespread fear that such events may occur, could negatively affect the global economy, as well as the economies of

individual countries, the financial performance of individual companies and sectors, and the markets in general in significant and unforeseen ways. Any such impact could adversely affect the prices and liquidity of the securities and other instruments in which the Fund invests, which in turn could negatively impact the Fund's performance and cause losses on your investment in the Fund.

Credit Risk — The risk that the issuer of a security or the counterparty to a contract will default or otherwise become unable to honor a financial obligation.

Extension Risk — The risk that rising interest rates may extend the duration of a fixed income security, typically reducing the security's value.

Liquidity Risk — The risk that certain securities may be difficult or impossible to sell at the time and the price that the Fund would like. The Fund may have to accept a lower price to sell a security, sell other securities to raise cash, or give up an investment opportunity, any of which could have a negative effect on Fund management or performance.

SOFR — Public and private sector actors have worked to establish alternative reference rates, like the Secured Overnight Financing Rate ("SOFR"), to be used in place of the London Interbank Offered Rate ("LIBOR"), the publication of which has ceased. Certain floating or variable rate obligations or investments of the Fund may reference SOFR. SOFR is intended to be a broad measure of the cost of borrowing funds overnight in transactions that are collateralized by U.S. Treasury securities. SOFR differs fundamentally from LIBOR. LIBOR was intended to be an unsecured rate that represented interbank funding costs for different short-term maturities or tenors. SOFR is a transaction-based rate, and it has been more volatile than other benchmark or market rates during certain periods. SOFR has a limited history. There is no assurance that SOFR, or rates derived from SOFR, will perform in the same or similar way as LIBOR would have performed at any time, and there is no assurance that SOFR-based rates will be a suitable substitute for LIBOR. The future performance of SOFR, and SOFR-based reference rates, is not known based on SOFR's history or otherwise. Levels of SOFR in the future may bear little or no relation to historical levels of SOFR, LIBOR or other rates.

Leverage Risk — The Fund's use of derivatives may result in the Fund's total investment exposure substantially exceeding the value of its portfolio securities and the Fund's investment returns depending substantially on the performance of securities that the Fund may not directly own. The use of leverage can amplify the effects of market volatility on the Fund's share price and may also cause the Fund to liquidate portfolio positions when it would not be advantageous to do so in order to satisfy its obligations. The Fund's use of leverage may result in a heightened risk of investment loss.

Repurchase Agreement Risk — Although repurchase agreement transactions must be fully collateralized at all times, they generally create leverage and involve some counterparty risk to the Fund whereby a defaulting counterparty could delay or prevent the Fund's recovery of collateral.

Convertible Securities Risk — Convertible securities have many of the same characteristics as stocks, including many of the same risks. In addition, convertible securities may be more sensitive to changes in interest rates than stocks.

Corporate Fixed Income Securities Risk — Corporate fixed income securities respond to economic developments, especially changes in interest rates, as well as perceptions of the creditworthiness and business prospects of individual issuers.

Exchange-Traded Funds (ETFs) Risk — The risks of owning shares of an ETF generally reflect the risks of owning the underlying securities the ETF is designed to track, although lack of liquidity in an ETF could

result in its value being more volatile than the underlying portfolio securities. When the Fund invests in an ETF, in addition to directly bearing the expenses associated with its own operations, it will bear a pro rata portion of the ETF's expenses.

Investing in the Fund involves risk, and there is no guarantee that the Fund will achieve its investment goals. You could lose money on your investment in the Fund, just as you could with other investments. An investment in the Fund is not a deposit of a bank and is not insured or guaranteed by the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation or any other government agency.

Performance Information

The bar chart and the performance table below illustrate the risks of an investment in the Fund by showing changes in the Fund's performance from year to year for the past eight calendar years and by showing how the Fund's average annual total returns for 1 year and 5 years and since inception compare with those of a broad measure of market performance. Of course, the Fund's past performance (before and after taxes) does not necessarily indicate how the Fund will perform in the future.

Updated performance information is available by calling toll-free to 1-844-445-4405.

2017	1.54%
2018	(0.32)%
2019	5.35%
2020	4.39%
2021	(1.76)%
2022	(6.36)%
2023	4.11%
2024	2.67%

Best Quarter:	Worst Quarter:
4.25%	(2.81)%
(12/31/23)	(3/31/22)

The performance information shown above is based on a calendar year. The Fund's performance from January 1, 2025 to March 31, 2025 was 2.14%.

Average Annual Total Returns (for the periods ended December 31, 2024)

This table compares the Fund's average annual total returns for the periods ended December 31, 2024 to those of appropriate broad-based indexes.

After-tax returns are calculated using the historical highest individual federal marginal income tax rates and do not reflect the impact of state and local taxes. Actual after-tax returns depend on an investor's tax situation and may differ from those shown. After-tax returns shown are not relevant to investors who hold their Fund shares through tax-deferred arrangements, such as 401(k) plans or IRAs.

Returns after taxes on distributions and sale of Fund shares may be higher than before-tax returns when a net capital loss occurs upon the redemption of Fund shares.

The Community Development Fund — Class A Shares	1 Year	5 Years	Since Inception (4/29/2016)
Return Before Taxes	2.67%	0.53%	0.83%
Return After Taxes on Distributions	1.43%	(0.50)%	(0.11)%
Return After Taxes on Distributions and Sale of Fund Shares	1.57%	(0.03)%	0.23%
Bloomberg U.S. Aggregate Bond Index (reflects no deduction for fees, expenses or taxes)	1.25%	(0.33)%	1.10%
Bloomberg U.S. Securitized: MBS, ABS and CMBS Index (TR)(USD) (reflects no deduction for fees, expenses or taxes)	1.46%	(0.59)%	0.73%

Management

Investment Adviser. Community Development Fund Advisors, LLC

Investment Sub-Adviser. MetLife Investment Management, LLC

Portfolio Manager. Kevin Hendrickson, CFA, a senior member of the structured products team for the Sub-Adviser's public fixed income team, has managed the Fund since 2019.

Purchase and Sale of Fund Shares

The Fund's shares are offered on a continuous basis at net asset value ("NAV") per share.

The Fund's minimum initial investment for Class A Shares is \$1,000,000. The Fund reserves the right to waive this minimum initial investment for any purchase. There is no minimum requirement for subsequent purchases. Class A Shares of the Fund are available for purchase only by financial institutions seeking positive CRA consideration with respect to shares of the Fund owned by them and by other institutional investors. However, CRA credit will only directly benefit financial institutions that are subject to the CRA. Class A Shares currently are not offered to individual investors.

If you are considering investing in Class A Shares of the Fund, contact the Adviser toll-free at 1-844-445-4405. The Adviser will provide information concerning your investment options and can provide all materials and procedures required to open an account. New accounts can be opened directly with the Fund by wire transfer, by check purchase or through an exchange of securities. These options are also available to existing shareholders. You also may purchase Class A Shares through certain financial intermediaries.

You may sell (redeem) your Class A Shares on any day when both the New York Stock Exchange ("NYSE") and the Fund's custodian are open for business ("Business Day"). Redemption requests must be in writing and sent to the Fund's transfer agent in one of the following ways:

By Mail—Send to:

Regular Mail

The Community Development Fund PO Box 2175 Milwaukee, WI 53201

Overnight Mail

The Community Development Fund

C/O UMB Fund Services 235 W Galena Street Milwaukee, WI 53212

You may also sell (redeem) your Class A Shares through your financial intermediary.

Tax Information

The distributions made by the Fund are generally taxable and will be taxed as ordinary income or capital gains. If you are investing through a tax-deferred arrangement, such as a 401(k) plan or IRA, you will generally not be subject to federal taxation on Fund distributions until you begin receiving distributions from your tax-deferred arrangement. You should consult your tax adviser regarding the rules governing your tax-deferred arrangement.

Payments to Broker-Dealers and Other Financial Intermediaries

If you purchase Fund shares through a broker-dealer or other financial intermediary, such as a bank, the Fund and its related companies may pay the intermediary for the sale of the Fund's shares and related services. These payments may create a conflict of interest by influencing the broker-dealer or other intermediary and your salesperson to recommend the Fund over another investment. Ask your salesperson or visit your financial intermediary's website for more information.

MORE INFORMATION ABOUT INVESTMENTS

The Fund's assets are managed by the Sub-Adviser under the direction of the Adviser. The Sub-Adviser manages the Fund's assets in a way that it believes will help the Fund achieve its goals and the Adviser oversees the Sub-Adviser's implementation of the Fund's investment strategy. The Adviser continuously monitors the performance of the Sub-Adviser (including trade execution), performs certain due diligence functions (such as assessment of changes in personnel or other developments at the Sub-Adviser or other service providers) and oversees the Sub-Adviser's compliance with the Fund's investment objectives, policies and guidelines, including the Fund's investments that are intended to qualify for CRA credit.

This prospectus describes the Fund's principal investment strategy. However, the Fund may also invest in other securities, use other strategies and engage in other investment practices. These investments and strategies, as well as those described in this prospectus, are described in detail in the Fund's Statement of Additional Information ("SAI").

The investments and strategies described in this prospectus are those that the Adviser and Sub-Adviser use under normal conditions. For temporary defensive or liquidity purposes during unusual economic or market conditions, the Fund may invest up to 100% of its assets in cash, money market instruments, repurchase agreements and other short-term obligations that would not ordinarily be consistent with the Fund's objectives. Of course, there is no guarantee that any fund will achieve its investment goals. Although not expected to be a component of the Fund's principal investment strategies, the Fund may lend its securities to certain financial institutions in an attempt to earn additional income.

Unless otherwise explicitly stated herein, the investment goals and the investment policies and restrictions of the Fund are not fundamental and may be changed by the Board without shareholder approval.

Community Reinvestment Act of 1977

The CRA requires the three federal bank supervisory agencies, the Federal Reserve Board ("FRB"), the Office of the Comptroller of the Currency ("OCC"), and the FDIC, to encourage FDIC-insured financial institutions to help meet the credit needs of their local communities, including LMI neighborhoods, consistent with the safe and sound operation of such institutions. With the exception of the OCC's Final Rule on CRA reform published in the Federal Register on June 5, 2020, but rescinded by the OCC on December 15, 2021, the agencies have generally promulgated substantially similar rules and regulatory guidance for evaluating and rating an institution's CRA performance which, as the following summary indicates, vary according to an institution's asset size and business strategy.¹

Retail Institutions

• Large Banks and Large Savings Associations — Institutions with assets of \$1.609 billion or more as of December 31 for both of the prior two calendar years receive an overall CRA rating based on their performance on three tests: lending, investment, and service. The investment and service tests each comprise 25% of a Large Bank's or Large Savings Association's overall CRA rating.

• Intermediate Small Banks and Intermediate Small Savings Associations — Institutions with assets of at least \$402 million as of December 31 for both of the prior two calendar years and less than \$1.609 billion as of December 31 for either of the prior two calendar years receive an overall CRA grade based on their performance on two tests: lending and community development. The

¹ An institution's CRA performance can also be adversely affected by evidence of discriminatory or other illegal credit practices regardless of its asset size or business strategy.

community development test considers an Intermediate Small Bank's or Intermediate Small Savings Association's qualified investment, community development loan, and community development service activities.

• Small Banks and Small Savings Associations — Institutions with assets of less than \$402 million as of December 31 for either of the prior two calendar years are subject only to a lending test but can use qualified investments to enhance a "Satisfactory" rating.

The above dollar figures, effective January 1, 2025, are annually adjusted based on the Consumer Price Index for Urban Wage Earners and Clerical Workers.

Wholesale or Limited Purpose Institutions

Institutions that are designated by their primary regulator as "wholesale" or "limited purpose" for CRA purposes can elect to be evaluated partially or totally on their qualified investment performance.

Strategic Plan Institutions

Institutions that elect to submit a Strategic Plan for CRA purposes can elect to be evaluated partially on their qualified investment performance.

CRA-Qualified Investments

In the Interagency Questions and Answers Regarding Community Reinvestment effective July 25, 2016 (the "2016 Q&A"), the three federal bank supervisory agencies (the "Agencies") state that nationwide funds are important sources of investments for LMI and underserved communities throughout the country and can be an efficient vehicle for institutions in making qualified investments that help meet community development needs. The supervisory agencies indicate that in most cases, qualified investments are required to be responsive to the community development needs of a financial institution's delineated CRA assessment area or a Broader Statewide or Regional Area that includes the institution's assessment area ("Assessment Area"). However, institutions that have been designated by their regulators as "wholesale" or "limited purpose" under the CRA may receive credit for qualified investments wholly outside of their Assessment Area, provided they have otherwise adequately addressed their Assessment Area needs. In addition, as indicated above, all CRA-subject institutions may receive CRA credit for deposits with low-income credit unions and minority- or women-owned financial institutions that primarily lend or facilitate lending in LMI areas or to LMI individuals to promote community development. These deposits need not also benefit a financial institution's Assessment Area or the Broader Statewide or Regional Area to be CRA-qualified.

The 2016 Q&A stated that investments in nationwide funds may be suitable investment opportunities, particularly for large financial institutions with a nationwide branch footprint. Also, it stated that other financial institutions, including those with a nationwide business focus, may find such funds to be efficient investment vehicles to help meet community development needs in their Assessment Area(s) or the Broader Statewide or Regional Area that includes their Assessment Area(s). The 2016 Q&A further noted that prior to investing in such a fund, an institution should consider reviewing the fund's investment record to see if it is generally consistent with the institution's investment goals and the geographic considerations in the CRA regulations. The 2016 Q&A goes on to state that examiners will consider investments in nationwide funds that benefit the institution's Assessment Area(s), and that examiners will also consider investments in nationwide funds that benefit the Broader Statewide or Regional Area that includes the institution's Assessment Area(s).

It should be noted that previously published Interagency Questions and Answers Regarding Community Reinvestment ("Q&As") by the Agencies referenced nationwide funds. For example, the Q&A effective November 12, 2013 (the "2013 Q&A") adopted new and revised guidance that supplemented prior guidance from 2010 that removed burdensome reporting and earmarking requirements for both the shareholder institutions and nationwide funds. Specifically, the 2013 Q&A revised a previous Q&A that institutions that invest in nationwide funds may provide documentation from a nationwide fund to demonstrate the geographic benefit to its Assessment Area(s) or the Broader Statewide or Regional Area that includes its Assessment Area(s) and, at an institution's option, it could provide information that a fund has explicitly earmarked its projects or investments to certain investors. The Agencies in the 2013 Q&A document addressed the concern that side letters and earmarking of projects was burdensome on institutions and funds and have seemingly become mandatory by revising the relevant Q&A whereby it no longer expressly included the option for institutions to provide written documentation from the fund demonstrating earmarking, side letters, or pro-rata allocations.

The Fund generally holds CRA-qualifying investments with a primary purpose of community development that will directly or indirectly benefit one or more of a financial institution shareholder's Assessment Area(s) or a Broader Statewide or Regional Area that includes the shareholder's Assessment Area(s). The Adviser will provide each shareholder with information that reasonably demonstrates that the purpose, mandate, or function of the Fund is community development and includes serving geographies and/or individuals located within the institution's Assessment Area(s) or a Broader Statewide or Regional Area that includes the institution's Assessment Area(s), and the shareholder, at its option, may provide such documentation in connection with its CRA evaluation.

Each shareholder will indirectly own an undivided interest in all the Fund's investments. The Fund may also invest in securities that meet the Fund's community development investment objectives outside a shareholder's Assessment Area(s), especially when investment opportunities within the Assessment Area(s) are limited or unavailable.

Investments are not typically designated as CRA-qualifying at the time of issuance by any governmental agency. Accordingly, the Adviser must evaluate whether each potential investment may be CRA-qualifying with respect to a specific shareholder. The final determinations that securities are CRA-qualifying are made by the federal and, where applicable, state bank supervisory agencies during their periodic examinations of financial institutions. There is no assurance that the agencies will concur with the Adviser's evaluation of securities as CRA-qualifying. If the Adviser learns that a security acquired for CRA purposes is not likely to be deemed CRA-qualifying, for example due to a change in circumstances pertaining to the security, ordinarily the Adviser would instruct the Sub-Adviser to cause the Fund to sell that security and instruct the Sub-Adviser to attempt to acquire a replacement security that the Adviser deems CRA-qualifying.

In determining whether a particular investment is qualified, the Adviser will assess whether the investment has as its primary purpose community development. The Adviser will consider whether the investment: (1) provides affordable housing for LMI individuals; (2) provides community services targeted to LMI individuals; (3) funds activities that (a) finance businesses or farms that meet the size eligibility standards of the Small Business Administration's Development Company or Small Business Investment Company programs or have annual revenues of \$1 million or less and (b) promote economic development; (4) funds activities that revitalize or stabilize LMI areas, designated disaster areas, or nonmetropolitan middle-income areas that have been designated as distressed or underserved by the institution's primary regulator; or (5) supports, enables, or facilitates certain projects or activities that meet the "eligible uses" criteria described in the Housing and Economic Recovery Act of 2008. An activity may be deemed to promote economic development if it supports permanent job creation, retention, and/or improvement for persons who are currently LMI, or supports permanent job creation, retention, and/or improvement in LMI areas targeted for redevelopment by federal, state, local, or tribal governments. Activities that revitalize or stabilize an

LMI geography are activities that help attract and retain businesses and residents. The Adviser maintains documentation, readily available to a financial institution or its examiner, supporting its determination that a security is a qualifying investment for CRA purposes.

There may be a time lag between sale of the Fund's shares and the Fund's acquisition of a significant volume of investments consistent with the community development purpose of the Fund in a particular geographic area. The length of time will depend upon the depth of the market for CRA-qualified investments in the relevant area and other market factors. In some cases, the Adviser expects that CRA-qualified investments will be immediately available. In others, it may take weeks or months to acquire a significant volume of CRA-qualified investments in a particular area. The Adviser believes that investments in the Fund during these time periods will be considered CRA-qualified, because the purpose of the Fund is for community development and the Fund is likely to achieve a significant volume of investments after a reasonable period of time. However, the final determinations that securities are CRA-qualifying are made by the federal and, where applicable, state bank supervisory agencies during their periodic examinations of financial institutions. There is no assurance that the agencies will concur with the Adviser's evaluation of securities as CRA-qualifying. As the Fund continues to operate, it may dispose of securities that were acquired for CRA-qualifying and similar purposes, in which case the Adviser will normally instruct the Sub-Adviser to attempt to acquire a replacement security that would be CRA-qualifying.

Fund Investments

Ginnie Mae securities and U.S. Treasury bills, notes and bonds are direct obligations of the U.S. Government and are backed by the full faith and credit of the U.S. Government.

Fannie Mae and Freddie Mac securities are issued by U.S. Government-sponsored enterprises. These securities are neither issued nor guaranteed by the United States Treasury and therefore, are not backed by the full faith and credit of the U.S. Government.

Taxable municipal bonds are rated as to their creditworthiness by various rating agencies.

The Fund may invest in mortgage-backed securities, such as those issued by Ginnie Mae, Freddie Mac and Fannie Mae, which generally pay monthly payments consisting of both interest and principal. The value of mortgage-backed securities is based on the underlying pools of mortgages that serve as the asset base for the securities.

The Fund may also invest in Federal Housing Administration ("FHA") project loans which are mortgage loans insured by the FHA.

Certificates of deposit ("CDs") are promissory notes issued by banks and other financial institutions for fixed periods of time at fixed rates of interest. The Fund may invest in CDs issued by Community Development Financial Institutions or other eligible depositories. Early withdrawal of CDs may result in penalties being assessed against the holder of the CDs.

The Fund may invest in repurchase agreements with broker-dealers, banks and other financial institutions, provided that the Fund's custodian always has possession of the securities serving as collateral for the repurchase agreements or has proper evidence of book entry receipt of said securities. In a repurchase agreement, the Fund purchases securities subject to the seller's simultaneous agreement to repurchase those securities from the Fund at a specified time (usually one day) and price. The repurchase price reflects an agreed-upon interest rate during the time of investment. All repurchase agreements entered into by the Fund must be collateralized by U.S. Government Securities, the market values of which equal or exceed 102% of the principal amount of the Fund's investment. If an institution with whom the Fund has entered into a

repurchase agreement enters insolvency proceedings, the resulting delay, if any, in the Fund's ability to liquidate the securities serving as collateral could cause the Fund some loss if the securities declined in value prior to liquidation. To minimize the risk of such loss, the Fund will enter into repurchase agreements only with institutions and dealers the Adviser considers creditworthy under guidelines approved by the Board

The Fund may also engage in reverse repurchase transactions in which the Fund sells its securities and simultaneously agrees to repurchase the securities at a specified time and price. Reverse repurchase transactions are considered to be borrowings by the Fund.

The Fund may purchase securities on a when-issued basis, and it may purchase or sell securities for delayed-delivery. These transactions occur when securities are purchased or sold by the Fund with payment and delivery taking place at some future date. The Fund may enter into such transactions when, in the Adviser's opinion, doing so may secure an advantageous yield and/or price to the Fund that might otherwise be unavailable. The Fund has not established any limit on the percentage of assets it may commit to such transactions, but the Fund will maintain a segregated account with its custodian consisting of cash, cash equivalents, U.S. Government Securities or other high-grade liquid debt securities in an amount equal to the aggregate fair market value of its commitments to such transactions. A risk of investing in this manner is that the yield or price obtained in a transaction may be less favorable than the yield or price available in the market when the security delivery takes place.

Securities purchased by the Fund may include variable rate instruments. Variable rate instruments provide for periodic adjustments in the interest rate. In the case of variable rate obligations with a demand feature, the Fund may demand payment of principal and accrued interest at a time specified in the instrument or may resell the instrument to a third party. In the event an issuer and the liquidity agent of a variable rate obligation default on the payment obligation, the Fund might be unable to dispose of the note because of the absence of a secondary market and could, for this or other reasons, suffer a loss to the extent of the default.

The Fund also may invest in securities issued by other investment companies that may be CRA-qualifying, including money market funds and certain fixed income ETFs. Under normal conditions the Fund would expect to invest less than 5% of its total assets in securities issued by other investment companies.

The Fund may temporarily hold investments that are not part of its principal investment strategy to try to avoid losses during unfavorable market conditions or pending the acquisition of investments believed to be CRA-qualified. These investments may include cash (which will not earn any income), money market instruments, debt securities issued or guaranteed by the U.S. Government or its agencies and repurchase agreements. This strategy could prevent the Fund from achieving its investment objectives and could reduce the Fund's return and affect its performance during a market upswing.

MORE INFORMATION ABOUT RISKS

Risk Information

Investing in the Fund involves risk and there is no guarantee that the Fund will achieve its goals. The Adviser and the Sub-Adviser make judgments about the securities markets, the economy and companies, but these judgments may not anticipate actual market movements or the impact of economic conditions on company performance. You could lose money on your investment in the Fund, just as you could with other investments. A Fund share is not a bank deposit and it is not insured or guaranteed by the FDIC or any other government agency.

The value of your investment in the Fund is based on the market prices of the securities the Fund holds. These prices change daily due to economic and other events that affect securities markets generally, as well as those that affect particular companies and other issuers. These price movements, sometimes called volatility, may be greater or lesser depending on the types of securities the Fund owns and the markets in which those securities trade. The effect on the Fund's share price of a change in the value of a single security will depend on how widely the Fund diversifies its holdings.

More Information About Principal Risks

Obligations of U.S. Government agencies, authorities, instrumentalities and sponsored enterprises (such as Fannie Mae and Freddie Mac) have historically involved little risk of loss of principal if held to maturity. However, the maximum potential liability of the issuers of some of these securities may greatly exceed their current resources and no assurance can be given that the U.S. Government would provide financial support to any of these entities if it is not obligated to do so by law.

Fannie Mae and Freddie Mac have been operating under conservatorship, with the Federal Housing Finance Agency ("FHFA") acting as their conservator, since 2008. The entities are dependent upon the continued support of the U.S. Department of the Treasury and FHFA in order to continue their business operations. These factors, among others, could affect the future status and role of Fannie Mae or Freddie Mac and the value of their securities and the securities which they guarantee. Additionally, the U.S. Government and its agencies and instrumentalities do not guarantee the market values of their securities, which may fluctuate.

An investment in the Fund is not a deposit or obligation of, or insured or guaranteed by, any entity or person, including the U.S. Government and the FDIC. The Fund may be particularly appropriate for banks and other financial institutions that are subject to the CRA. The value of the Fund's investments will vary from day-to-day, reflecting changes in market conditions, interest rates and other political and economic factors. There is no assurance that the Fund can achieve its investment objectives, since all investments are inherently subject to market risk. There also can be no assurance that either the Fund's investments or shares of the Fund will receive investment test credit or other credit under the CRA.

Changes in laws, regulations or the interpretation of laws and regulations could pose risks to the successful realization of the Fund's investment objectives. For example, both the U.S. Treasury and its OCC have proposed CRA reforms since 2017, including an Advance Notice of Proposed Rulemaking in November 2018 by the OCC; a Joint Notice of Proposed Rulemaking by the OCC and FDIC in December 2019; and, the Final Rule published by the OCC in the Federal Register on June 5, 2020. That Final Rule, however, was rescinded by the OCC on December 15, 2021. The FRB issued an Advance Notice of Proposed Rulemaking in September 2020. The three federal regulators put forth a Joint Notice of Proposed Rulemaking on May 5, 2022 with a comment period closing on August 5, 2022, and a Final Rule was issued on October 24, 2023 that would become effective on January 1, 2026. That Final Rule was legally challenged by the industry on February 5, 2024 in the U.S. District Court for the Northern District of Texas; an industry injunction was granted on March 29, 2024, and the federal regulators filed a Notice of Appeal on April 18, 2024 in the U.S. Court of Appeals for the Fifth Circuit. Since then, various Amicus Briefs were filed, including one by Kenneth H. Thomas, Ph.D. on September 25, 2024 in support of the industry. On February 28, 2025, the three federal regulators announced their intent to issue a proposal to rescind the October 24, 2023 Final Rule and to reinstate the previous CRA framework in effect since 1995. Subject to any contrary determinations made by the regulators as a result of the required notice-and-comment process regarding the proposed rescission of the October 2023 Final Rule or otherwise, it is expected that the litigation will be most and will not require the Fifth Circuit to issue a decision on the appeal. It is not known what changes, if any, will be made to the CRA over the life of the Fund or how any possible changes will impact the Fund. CRA regulations play an important part in influencing the readiness and capacities of financial institutions to originate CRA-qualifying securities. Changes in the CRA might impact Fund

operations and might pose a risk to the successful realization of the Fund's investment objectives. In addition, any premiums paid for securities that comply with the CRA may result in reduced yields or returns to the Fund.

Many investments purchased by the Fund will have one or more forms of credit enhancement. An investor in a credit enhanced debt instrument typically relies upon the credit rating of the credit enhancer to evaluate an issue's credit quality and appropriate pricing level. There can be no assurance that the credit rating of a public or private entity used as a credit enhancer on a Fund investment will remain unchanged over the period of the Fund's ownership of that investment.

Asset-Backed Securities — Asset-backed securities are securities that are backed primarily by the cash flows of a discrete pool of fixed or revolving receivables or other financial assets that by their terms convert into cash within a finite time period. Asset-backed securities include mortgage-backed securities, but the term is more commonly used to refer to securities supported by non-mortgage assets such as auto loans, motor vehicle leases, student loans, credit card receivables, floorplan receivables, equipment leases and peer-to-peer loans. The assets are removed from any potential bankruptcy estate of an operating company through the true sale of the assets to an issuer that is a special purpose entity, and the issuer obtains a perfected security interest in the assets. Payments of principal of and interest on asset-backed securities rely entirely on the performance of the underlying assets. Asset-backed securities are generally not insured or guaranteed by the related sponsor or any other entity and therefore, if the assets or sources of funds available to the issuer are insufficient to pay those securities, the Fund will incur losses. In addition, asset-backed securities entail prepayment risk, which may vary depending on the type of asset, but is generally less than the prepayment risk associated with mortgage-backed securities. Additional risks related to mortgage-backed securities are described below.

Losses may be greater for asset-backed securities that are issued as "pass-through certificates" rather than as debt securities because those types of certificates only represent a beneficial ownership interest in the related assets and their payment is based primarily on collections actually received. For asset-backed securities as a whole, if a securitization issuer defaults on its payment obligations due to losses or shortfalls on the assets held by the issuer, a sale or liquidation of the assets may not be sufficient to support payments on the securities and the Fund, as a securityholder, may suffer a loss.

There is a limited secondary market for asset-backed securities. Consequently, it may be difficult for the Fund to sell or realize profits on those securities at favorable times or for favorable prices.

Convertible Securities — Convertible securities are bonds, debentures, notes, preferred stock or other securities that may be converted into or exercised for a prescribed amount of common stock at a specified time and price. Convertible securities provide an opportunity for equity participation, with the potential for a higher dividend or interest yield and lower price volatility compared to common stock. Convertible securities typically pay a lower interest rate than nonconvertible bonds of the same quality and maturity because of the conversion feature. The value of a convertible security is influenced by changes in interest rates, with investment value typically declining as interest rates increase and increasing as interest rates decline, and the credit standing of the issuer. The price of a convertible security will also normally vary in some proportion to changes in the price of the underlying common stock because of the conversion or exercise feature.

Corporate Fixed Income Securities — Corporate fixed income securities are fixed income securities issued by public and private businesses. Corporate fixed income securities respond to economic developments, especially changes in interest rates, as well as perceptions of the creditworthiness and business prospects of individual issuers. Corporate fixed income securities are subject to the risk that the issuer may not be able to pay interest or, ultimately, to repay principal upon maturity. Interruptions or delays of these

payments could adversely affect the market value of the security. In addition, due to lack of uniformly available information about issuers or differences in the issuers' sensitivity to changing economic conditions, it may be difficult to measure the credit risk of securities issued by private businesses.

Credit — Credit risk is the risk that a decline in the credit quality of an investment could cause the Fund to lose money. Although the Fund invests in investment grade securities, the Fund could lose money if the issuer or guarantor of a portfolio security or a counterparty to a derivative contract fails to make timely payment or otherwise honor its obligations.

Current Market Conditions Risk — Current market conditions risk is the risk that a particular investment, or shares of the Fund in general, may fall in value due to current market conditions. Although interest rates were unusually low in recent years in the U.S. and abroad, in 2022, the Federal Reserve and certain foreign central banks raised interest rates as part of their efforts to address rising inflation. The Federal Reserve and certain foreign central banks recently began to lower interest rates, though economic or other factors, such as inflation, could stop such changes. It is difficult to accurately predict the pace at which interest rates might change, the timing, frequency or magnitude of any such changes in interest rates, or when such changes might stop or again reverse course. Unexpected changes in interest rates could lead to significant market volatility or reduce liquidity in certain sectors of the market. The ongoing adversarial political climate in the United States, as well as political and diplomatic events both domestic and abroad, have and may continue to have an adverse impact on the U.S. regulatory landscape, markets and investor behavior, which could have a negative impact on the Fund's investments and operations. Other unexpected political, regulatory and diplomatic events within the U.S. and abroad may affect investor and consumer confidence and may adversely impact financial markets and the broader economy. The economies of the United States and its trading partners, as well as the financial markets generally, may be adversely impacted by trade disputes and other matters. If any geopolitical conflicts develop or worsen, economies, markets and individual securities may be adversely affected, and the value of the Fund's assets may go down. The COVID-19 global pandemic, or any future public health crisis, and the ensuing policies enacted by governments and central banks have caused and may continue to cause significant volatility and uncertainty in global financial markets, negatively impacting global growth prospects. Advancements in technology may also adversely impact markets and the overall performance of the Fund. These events, and any other future events, may adversely affect the prices and liquidity of the Fund's investments and could result in disruptions in the trading markets.

Cybersecurity — With the increased use of the Internet and because information technology ("IT") systems and digital data underlie most of the Fund's operations, the Fund and its Adviser, Sub-Adviser, administrator, transfer agent, distributor and other service providers and the vendors of each (collectively "Service Providers") are exposed to the risk that their operations and data may be compromised as a result of internal and external cyber-failures, breaches or attacks ("Cyber Risk"). This could occur as a result of malicious or criminal cyber-attacks. Cyber-attacks include actions taken to: (i) steal or corrupt data maintained online or digitally, (ii) gain unauthorized access to or release confidential information, (iii) shut down the Fund or Service Provider website through denial-of-service attacks, or (iv) otherwise disrupt normal business operations. However, events arising from human error, faulty or inadequately implemented policies and procedures or other systems failures unrelated to any external cyber-threat may have effects similar to those caused by deliberate cyber-attacks.

Successful cyber-attacks or other cyber-failures or events affecting the Fund or its Service Providers may adversely impact the Fund or its shareholders or cause your investment in the Fund to lose value. For instance, such attacks, failures or other events may interfere with the processing of shareholder transactions, impact the Fund's ability to calculate its NAV, cause the release of private shareholder information or confidential Fund information, impede trading, or cause reputational damage. Such attacks, failures or other events could also subject the Fund or its Service Providers to regulatory fines, penalties or financial losses,

reimbursement or other compensation costs, and/or additional compliance costs. Insurance protection and contractual indemnification provisions may be insufficient to cover these losses. The Fund or its Service Providers may also incur significant costs to manage and control Cyber Risk. While the Fund and its Service Providers have established IT and data security programs and have in place business continuity plans and other systems designed to prevent losses and mitigate Cyber Risk, there are inherent limitations in such plans and systems, including the possibility that certain risks have not been identified or that cyber-attacks may be highly sophisticated.

Cyber Risk is also present for issuers of securities or other instruments in which the Fund invests, which could result in material adverse consequences for such issuers, and may cause the Fund's investments in such issuers to lose value.

Derivatives — Derivatives are instruments that derive their value from an underlying security, financial asset or an index. Examples of derivative instruments include futures contracts, options, and swaps. Changes in the market value of a security that is a reference asset for a derivative instrument may not be proportionate to changes in the market value of the derivative instrument itself. There may not be a liquid market for the Fund to sell a derivative instrument, which could result in difficulty in closing the position prior to expiration. Moreover, certain derivative instruments can magnify the extent of losses incurred due to changes in the market value of the securities to which they relate. Some derivative instruments are subject to counterparty risk. A default by the counterparty on its payments to the Fund will cause the value of your investment in the Fund to decrease. Additionally, Rule 18f-4 could potentially limit or impact the Fund's ability to invest in derivatives, limit the Fund's ability to employ certain strategies that use derivatives and/or adversely affect the value of derivatives and the Fund's performance.

Exchange-Traded Funds (ETFs)— The Fund may purchase shares of ETFs. ETFs are investment companies whose shares are bought and sold on a securities exchange. ETFs invest in a portfolio of securities designed to track a particular market segment or index. ETFs, like mutual funds, have expenses associated with their operation, including advisory fees. When the Fund invests in an ETF, in addition to directly bearing expenses associated with its own operations, it will bear a pro rata portion of the ETF's expenses. Such ETF expenses may make owning shares of the ETF more costly than owning the underlying securities directly. The risks of owning shares of an ETF generally reflect the risks of owning the underlying securities the ETF is designed to track, although lack of liquidity in an ETF could result in its value being more volatile than the underlying portfolio of securities. The shares of certain ETFs may trade at a premium or discount to their intrinsic value (i.e., the market value may differ from the NAV of an ETF's shares). For example, supply and demand for shares of an ETF or market disruptions may cause the market price of the ETF to deviate from the value of the ETF's investments, which may be emphasized in less liquid markets.

Extension — Investments in fixed income securities are subject to extension risk. Generally, rising interest rates tend to extend the duration of fixed income securities, making them more sensitive to changes in interest rates. As a result, in a period of rising interest rates, the Fund may exhibit additional volatility.

Fixed Income Market — The prices of the Fund's fixed income securities respond to economic developments, particularly interest rate changes, as well as to perceptions about the creditworthiness of individual issuers, including governments and their agencies. Generally, the Fund's fixed income securities will decrease in value if interest rates rise and vice versa. Fixed income securities may have fixed-, variable-or floating-rates. There is a risk that the current interest rate on floating and variable rate instruments may not accurately reflect existing market interest rates. Also, longer-term securities are generally more volatile, so the average maturity or duration of these securities affects risk. These risks may be heightened in a low interest rate environment. A rise in interest rates may also increase volatility and reduce liquidity in the fixed income markets, and result in a decline in the value of the fixed income investments held by the Fund. In addition, reductions in dealer market-making capacity as a result of structural or regulatory changes

could further decrease liquidity and/or increase volatility in the fixed income markets. As a result of these market conditions, the Fund's value may fluctuate and or the Fund may experience increased redemptions from shareholders, which may impact the Fund's liquidity or force the Fund to sell securities into a declining or illiquid market.

Futures Contracts — Futures contracts provide for the future sale by one party and purchase by another party of a specified amount of a specific security or asset at a specified future time and at a specified price (with or without delivery required). The risks of futures include: (i) leverage risk; (ii) correlation or tracking risk and (iii) liquidity risk. Because futures require only a small initial investment in the form of a deposit or margin, they involve a high degree of leverage. Accordingly, the fluctuation of the value of futures in relation to the underlying assets upon which they are based is magnified. Thus, the Fund may experience losses that exceed losses experienced by funds that do not use futures contracts and which may be unlimited, depending on the structure of the contract. There may be imperfect correlation, or even no correlation, between price movements of a futures contract and price movements of investments for which futures are used as a substitute, or which futures are intended to hedge.

Lack of correlation (or tracking) may be due to factors unrelated to the value of the investments being substituted or hedged, such as speculative or other pressures on the markets in which these instruments are traded. Consequently, the effectiveness of futures as a security substitute or as a hedging vehicle will depend, in part, on the degree of correlation between price movements in the futures and price movements in underlying securities or assets. While futures contracts are generally liquid instruments, under certain market conditions they may become illiquid. Futures exchanges may impose daily or intra-day price change limits and/or limit the volume of trading.

Additionally, government regulation may further reduce liquidity through similar trading restrictions. As a result, the Fund may be unable to close out its futures contracts at a time that is advantageous. If movements in the markets for security futures contracts or the underlying security decrease the value of the Fund's positions in security futures contracts, the Fund may be required to have or make additional funds available to its brokerage firm as margin. If the Fund's account is under the minimum margin requirements set by the exchange or the brokerage firm, its position may be liquidated at a loss, and the Fund will be liable for the deficit, if any, in its account. The Fund may also experience losses due to systems failures or inadequate system back-up or procedures at the brokerage firm(s) carrying the Fund's positions. The successful use of futures depends upon a variety of factors, particularly the ability of the Adviser and the Sub-Adviser to predict movements of the underlying securities markets, which requires different skills than predicting changes in the prices of individual securities. There can be no assurance that any particular futures strategy adopted will succeed.

Interest Rate — The risk that a change in interest rates will cause a fall in the value of fixed income securities, including U.S. Government Securities, in which the Fund invests. In a low interest rate environment, the risk of a decline in value of the Fund's portfolio securities associated with rising rates is heightened because there may be a greater likelihood of rates increasing, potentially rapidly. In a declining interest rate environment, the Fund generally will be required to invest available cash in instruments with lower interest rates than those of the current portfolio securities.

Investment Style — Investment style risk is the risk that the Fund's investment in certain securities in a particular market segment pursuant to its particular investment strategy may underperform other market segments or the market as a whole.

Leverage — Certain Fund transactions, such as derivatives, may give rise to a form of leverage. These transactions may expose the Fund to greater risk and increase its costs. As an open-end investment company registered with the SEC, the Fund is subject to the federal securities laws, including the 1940 Act and the

rules thereunder. The Rule 18f-4 requires, among other things, that the Fund either use derivatives in a limited manner or comply with an outer limit on fund leverage risk based on value-at-risk. The use of leverage can amplify the effects of market volatility on the Fund's share price and make the Fund's returns more volatile. This is because leverage tends to exaggerate the effect of any increase or decrease in the value of the Fund's portfolio securities. The use of leverage may also cause the Fund to liquidate portfolio positions when it would not be advantageous to do so in order to satisfy its obligations.

Liquidity — Liquidity risk exists when particular investments are difficult to purchase or sell. The market for certain investments may become illiquid due to specific adverse changes in the condition of a particular issuer or under adverse market or economic conditions independent of the issuer. The Fund's investments in illiquid securities may reduce the returns of the Fund because it may be unable to sell the illiquid securities at an advantageous time or price.

SOFR — Public and private sector actors have worked to establish alternative reference rates, like SOFR, to be used in place of LIBOR as the publication of LIBOR has ceased. Certain floating or variable rate obligations or investments of the Fund may reference SOFR. SOFR is intended to be a broad measure of the cost of borrowing funds overnight in transactions that are collateralized by U.S. Treasury securities. SOFR is calculated based on transaction-level repo data collected from various sources. For each trading day, SOFR is calculated as a volume-weighted median rate derived from such data. SOFR is calculated and published by the Federal Reserve Bank of New York ("FRBNY"). If data from a given source required by the FRBNY to calculate SOFR is unavailable for any day, then the most recently available data for that segment will be used, with certain adjustments. If errors are discovered in the transaction data or the calculations underlying SOFR after its initial publication on a given day, SOFR may be republished at a later time that day. Rate revisions will be effected only on the day of initial publication and will be republished only if the change in the rate exceeds one basis point. Because SOFR is a financing rate based on overnight secured funding transactions, it differs fundamentally from LIBOR. LIBOR was intended to be an unsecured rate that represented interbank funding costs for different short-term maturities or tenors. It was a forward-looking rate that reflected expectations regarding interest rates for the applicable tenor. Thus, LIBOR was intended to be sensitive, in certain respects, to bank credit risk and to term interest rate risk. In contrast, SOFR is a secured overnight rate reflecting the credit of U.S. Treasury securities as collateral. Thus, it is largely insensitive to credit-risk considerations and to short-term interest rate risks. SOFR is a transaction-based rate, and it has been more volatile than other benchmark or market rates during certain periods. For these reasons, among others, there is no assurance that SOFR, or rates derived from SOFR, will perform in the same or similar way as LIBOR would have performed at any time, and there is no assurance that SOFR-based rates will be a suitable substitute for LIBOR. SOFR has a limited history, having been first published in April 2018. The future performance of SOFR, and SOFR-based reference rates, is not known based on SOFR's history or otherwise. Levels of SOFR in the future may bear little or no relation to historical levels of SOFR, LIBOR or other rates. Further, transactions in illiquid securities may entail transaction costs that are higher than those for transactions in liquid securities.

Market — Market risk is the risk that the market value of a security may move up and down, sometimes rapidly and unpredictably. Market risk may affect a single issuer, an industry, a sector or the market as a whole. Markets for securities in which the Fund invests may decline significantly in response to adverse issuer, political, regulatory, market, economic or other developments that may cause broad changes in market value, public perceptions concerning these developments, and adverse investor sentiment or publicity. Similarly, the impact of any epidemic, pandemic or natural disaster, or widespread fear that such events may occur, could negatively affect the global economy, as well as the economies of individual countries, the financial performance of individual companies and sectors, and the markets in general in significant and unforeseen ways. Any such impact could adversely affect the prices and liquidity of the securities and other instruments in which the Fund invests, which in turn could negatively impact the Fund's performance and cause losses on your investment in the Fund. Recent examples include pandemic risks

related to COVID-19 and aggressive measures taken worldwide in response by governments, including closing borders, restricting international and domestic travel, and the imposition of prolonged quarantines of large populations, and by businesses, including changes to operations and reducing staff.

Mortgage-Backed Securities — Mortgage-backed securities are a class of asset-backed securities representing an interest in a pool or pools of whole mortgage loans (which may be residential mortgage loans or commercial mortgage loans). Mortgage-backed securities held or acquired by the Fund could include (i) obligations guaranteed by federal agencies of the U.S. Government, such as Ginnie Mae, which are backed by the "full faith and credit" of the United States, (ii) securities issued by Fannie Mae and Freddie Mac, which are not backed by the "full faith and credit" of the United States but are guaranteed by the U.S. Government as to timely payment of principal and interest, (iii) securities (commonly referred to as "private-label RMBS") issued by private issuers that represent an interest in or are collateralized by whole residential mortgage loans without a government guarantee and (iv) commercial mortgage-backed securities ("CMBS"), which are multi-class or pass-through securities backed by a mortgage loan or a pool of mortgage loans secured by commercial property such as industrial and warehouse properties, office buildings, retail space and shopping malls, multifamily properties and cooperative apartments. Because private-label RMBS and CMBS are not issued or guaranteed by the U.S. Government, those securities generally are structured with one or more types of credit enhancement. There can be no assurance, however, that credit enhancements will support full payment of the principal and interest on such obligations. In addition, changes in the credit quality of the entity that provides credit enhancement could cause losses to the Fund and affect its share price.

The Fund may invest in mortgage-backed securities in the form of debt or in the form of "pass-through" certificates. Pass-through certificates, which represent beneficial ownership interests in the related mortgage loans, differ from debt securities, which generally provide for periodic fixed payments of interest on and principal of the related notes. Mortgage pass-through securities provide for monthly payments that are a "pass-through" of the monthly interest and principal payments (including any prepayments) made by the individual borrowers on the pooled mortgage loans, net of any fees and expenses owed to the servicers of the mortgage loans and other transaction parties that receive payment from collections on the mortgage loans.

The performance of mortgage loans and, in turn, the mortgage-backed securities acquired by the Fund, is influenced by a wide variety of economic, geographic, social and other factors, including general economic conditions, the level of prevailing interest rates, the unemployment rate, the availability of alternative financing and homeowner behavior.

The rate and aggregate amount of distributions on mortgage-backed securities, and therefore the average lives of those securities and the yields realized by the Fund, will be sensitive to the rate of prepayments (including liquidations) and modifications of the related mortgage loans, any losses and shortfalls on the related mortgage loans allocable to the tranches held by the Fund and the manner in which principal payments on the related mortgage loans are allocated among the various tranches in the particular securitization transaction. Furthermore, mortgage-backed securities are sensitive to changes in interest rates, but may respond to those changes differently from other fixed income securities due to the possibility of prepayment of the mortgage loans. Among other factors, a significant amount of defaults, rapid prepayments or prepayment interest shortfalls may erode amounts available for distributions to the Fund. The timing of changes in the rate of prepayments of the mortgage loans may significantly affect the Fund's actual yield to maturity, even if the average rate of principal payments is consistent with the Fund's expectations. If prepayments of mortgage loans occur at a rate faster than that anticipated by the Fund, payments of interest on the mortgage-backed securities could be significantly less than anticipated. Similarly, if the number of mortgage loans that are modified is larger than that anticipated by the Fund,

payments of principal and interest on the mortgage-backed securities could be significantly less than anticipated.

Options — An option is a contract between two parties for the purchase and sale of a financial instrument for a specified price at any time during the option period. Unlike a futures contract, an option grants the purchaser, in exchange for a premium payment, a right (not an obligation) to buy or sell a financial instrument. An option on a futures contract gives the purchaser the right, in exchange for a premium, to assume a position in a futures contract at a specified exercise price during the term of the option. The seller of an uncovered call (buy) option assumes the risk of a theoretically unlimited increase in the market price of the underlying security above the exercise price of the option. The securities necessary to satisfy the exercise of the call option may be unavailable for purchase except at much higher prices. Purchasing securities to satisfy the exercise of the call option can itself cause the price of the securities to rise further, sometimes by a significant amount, thereby exacerbating the loss. The buyer of a call option assumes the risk of paying an entire premium in the call option without ever getting the opportunity to execute the option. The seller (writer) of a covered put (sell) option (e.g., the writer has a short position in the underlying security) will suffer a loss if the increase in the market price of the underlying security is greater than the premium received from the buyer of the option. The seller of an uncovered put option assumes the risk of a decline in the market price of the underlying security below the exercise price of the option. The buyer of a put option assumes the risk of paying an entire premium in the put option without ever getting the opportunity to exercise the option. An option's time value (i.e., the component of the option's value that exceeds the in-the-money amount) tends to diminish over time. Even though an option may be in-the-money to the buyer at various times prior to its expiration date, the buyer's ability to realize the value of an option depends on when and how the option may be exercised. For example, the terms of a transaction may provide for the option to be exercised automatically if it is in-the-money on the expiration date. Conversely, the terms may require timely delivery of a notice of exercise, and exercise may be subject to other conditions (such as the occurrence or non-occurrence of certain events, such as knock-in, knock-out or other barrier events) and timing requirements, including the "style" of the option.

Prepayment — The Fund's investments in fixed income securities are subject to prepayment risk. In a declining interest rate environment, fixed income securities with stated interest rates may have their principal paid earlier than expected. This may result in the Fund having to reinvest that money at lower prevailing interest rates, which can reduce the returns of the Fund.

Repurchase Agreement — Although repurchase agreement transactions must be fully collateralized at all times, they generally create leverage and involve some counterparty risk to the Fund whereby a defaulting counterparty could delay or prevent the Fund's recovery of collateral.

Swap Agreements — Swaps are centrally cleared or OTC derivative products in which two parties agree to exchange payment streams calculated in relation to a rate, index, instrument or certain securities (referred to as the "underlying") and a predetermined amount (referred to as the "notional amount"). The underlying for a swap may be an interest rate (fixed or floating), a currency exchange rate, a commodity price index, a security, group of securities or a securities index, a combination of any of these, or various other rates, securities, instruments, assets or indexes. Swap agreements generally do not involve the delivery of the underlying or principal, and a party's obligations generally are equal to only the net amount to be paid or received under the agreement based on the relative values of the positions held by each party to the swap agreement.

A great deal of flexibility is possible in the way swaps may be structured. For example, in a simple fixed-to-floating interest rate swap, one party makes payments equivalent to a fixed interest rate, and the other party makes payments calculated with reference to a specified floating interest rate, such as the London Inter-Bank Offered Rate or the prime rate.

The Fund may engage in simple or more complex swap transactions involving a wide variety of underlyings for various reasons. For example, the Fund may enter into a swap to gain exposure to investments (such as an index of securities in a market) without actually purchasing those stocks; to make an investment without owning or taking physical custody of securities in circumstances in which direct investment is restricted for legal reasons or is otherwise impracticable; to hedge an existing position; to obtain a particular desired return at a lower cost to the Fund than if it had invested directly in an instrument that yielded the desired return; or for various other reasons.

U.S. Government Securities — Although U.S. Government Securities are considered to be among the safest investments, they are not guaranteed against price movements due to changing interest rates. Obligations issued by some U.S. Government agencies are backed by the U.S. Treasury, while others are backed solely by the ability of the agency to borrow from the U.S. Treasury or by the agency's own resources. Therefore, such obligations are not backed by the full faith and credit of the U.S. Government.

INVESTMENT ADVISER

Community Development Fund Advisors, LLC, located at 6255 Chapman Field Drive, Miami, Florida 33156, was organized under the laws of the State of Delaware as a limited liability company on July 25, 2011. The Adviser is registered with the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission ("SEC") as an investment adviser under the Investment Advisers Act of 1940, as amended ("Advisers Act"). The Adviser was organized to provide investment advice to the Fund. As of December 31, 2024, the Adviser had approximately \$206 million in assets under management.

The Fund's assets are managed by the Sub-Adviser under the direction of the Adviser. The Sub-Adviser manages the Fund's assets in a way that it believes will help the Fund achieve its goals and the Adviser oversees the Sub-Adviser's implementation of the Fund's investment strategy. The Adviser continuously monitors the performance of the Sub-Adviser (including trade execution), performs certain due diligence functions (such as assessment of changes in personnel or other developments at the Sub-Adviser or other service providers) and oversees the Sub-Adviser's compliance with the Fund's investment objectives, policies and guidelines, including the Fund's investments that are intended to qualify for CRA credit. The Adviser manages all CRA compliance and regulatory matters for the Fund and directs the Sub-Adviser to seek investments for the Fund's portfolio based on shareholder Assessment Area(s) or Broader Statewide or Regional Area that include shareholder Assessment Area(s) and/or the ability for investments to provide CRA qualification. In exchange for its advisory services, the Adviser receives a fee of 0.30% of the Fund's average daily net assets. The Adviser pays the Sub-Adviser out of the advisory fees it receives from the Fund.

The Adviser has contractually agreed to reduce its fees and reimburse expenses to the extent necessary to keep total annual Fund operating expenses (excluding interest, taxes, brokerage commissions and other costs and expenses relating to the securities that are purchased and sold by the Fund, acquired fund fees and expenses, and other non-routine expenses not incurred in the ordinary course of such Fund's business (collectively, "excluded expenses")) from exceeding 1.00% of the Fund's average daily net assets until April 30, 2026. In addition, the Adviser may receive from the Fund the difference between the total annual Fund operating expenses (other than excluded expenses) and the expense cap to recoup all or a portion of its prior fee reductions or expense reimbursements made during the three-year period preceding the recoupment (less any reimbursement previously paid) if at any point total annual Fund operating expenses (other than excluded expenses) are below the expense cap at the time of both (i) such fee reduction or reimbursement and (ii) the recoupment. This agreement may be terminated: (i) by the Board for any reason at any time; or (ii) by the Adviser, upon ninety (90) days' prior written notice to the Trust, effective as of the close of business on April 30, 2026.

For the fiscal year ended December 31, 2024, the Fund paid 0.31% of its average daily net assets (after fee waivers) in advisory fees to the Adviser.

Additionally, pursuant to a Shareholder Servicing Plan (as defined below) that has been approved by the Board, the Adviser will maintain books and records that document that the Fund generally holds impact investments with a primary purpose of community development and explicitly earmark specific securities to specific shareholders as requested and track shareholder geographic investments, including Assessment Areas for CRA-qualifying and similar purposes. The Adviser will then provide reports to shareholders for CRA qualification and similar purposes as requested and will maintain an e-mail address and phone number through which shareholders can contact the Adviser with compliance related inquires. These shareholder services will be provided by the Adviser separate and apart from the advisory agreement. For the shareholder services it provides, the Adviser will be paid 0.20% of the Fund's average daily net assets. Additional information about the Shareholder Servicing Plan is included in the "Distribution and Shareholder Servicing Plans" section below.

Kenneth H. Thomas, Ph.D., the Adviser's principal, may, separate and apart from his role with the Adviser, enter into consulting agreements with organizations that are also shareholders of the Fund. Any such consulting arrangement is separate and apart from the services performed by the Adviser pursuant to the Fund's Shareholder Servicing Fee. Mr. Thomas has consulted with respect to the CRA since 1977.

A discussion regarding the basis for the Board's approval of the Fund's investment advisory agreement will be made available in the Fund's next filing on Form N-CSRS. The Fund's shareholder reports for the most recent annual and semi-annual periods are available on the Fund's website, www.CommunityDevelopmentFund.com, or online at sec.gov.

The Adviser may pay compensation from time to time, out of its assets and not as an additional charge to the Fund, to certain institutions and other persons in connection with the sale, distribution and/or servicing of Class A Shares of the Fund.

INVESTMENT SUB-ADVISER

MetLife Investment Management, LLC, a Delaware limited liability company founded in 2006, serves as the investment sub-adviser to the Fund. The Sub-Adviser's principal place of business is located at One MetLife Way, Whippany, New Jersey 07981. The Sub-Adviser is a wholly owned subsidiary of MetLife, Inc. ("MetLife"), a publicly held company. The Sub-Adviser selects, buys, and sells securities for the Fund under the oversight of the Adviser and the Board. As of December 31, 2024, the Sub-Adviser had approximately \$609.3 billion in assets under management.

The Adviser and the Sub-Adviser are parties to a sub-advisory agreement dated December 11, 2017 under which the Sub-Adviser provides sub-advisory services to the Fund. For its services provided pursuant to the sub-advisory agreement, the Sub-Adviser receives a fee from the Adviser at an annual rate of 0.15% of the Fund's average daily net assets.

A discussion regarding the basis for the Board's approval of the Fund's investment sub-advisory agreement will be made available in the Fund's next filing on Form N-CSRS. The Fund's shareholder reports for the most recent annual and semi-annual periods are available on the Fund's website, www.CommunityDevelopmentFund.com, or online at sec.gov.

PORTFOLIO MANAGER

Kevin Hendrickson, CFA, is a senior member of the structured products team for the Sub-Adviser's public fixed income team and has managed the Fund since 2019. Mr. Hendrickson has been with MetLife Investment Management, LLC and its predecessor firms since 2007. Prior to becoming a portfolio manager in 2019, he was responsible for trading core-based products with a focus on mortgage- and asset-backed securities.

The SAI provides additional information about portfolio manager compensation, other accounts that they manage, and their ownership of Fund shares.

PURCHASING AND SELLING FUND SHARES

This prospectus describes the Class A Shares of the Fund.

The Fund expects that Fund investors that are subject to examination for CRA compliance will seek favorable regulatory consideration of their Fund investment under the CRA; however, there is no guarantee that an investor will receive CRA credit for an investment in the Fund. At the time of an investment in the Fund, an investor that meets the \$1,000,000 minimum investment threshold may request to have its investment amount invested in particular areas of the United States as its preferred geographic focus or designated target region solely for CRA accreditation purposes. However, there is no guarantee that investments will be made in designated target regions or that shares will be eligible for CRA credit. Each shareholder's returns will be based on the investment performance of the Fund's blended overall portfolio of investments and not just on the performance of the assets, if any, in the designated target region(s) selected by that shareholder.

Class A Shares of the Fund are available for purchase only by financial institutions seeking positive CRA consideration with respect to shares of the Fund owned by them and by other institutional investors. However, CRA credit will only directly benefit financial institutions that are subject to the CRA. Class A Shares currently are not offered to individual investors.

HOW TO PURCHASE FUND SHARES

The Fund's shares are offered on a continuous basis at NAV per share.

If your request to buy Class A Shares of the Fund is received in proper form by the Fund's transfer agent by 4:00 p.m. (Eastern time) on a Business Day, the price you pay will be the NAV per share next determined. If your request to buy Class A Shares of the Fund is received in proper form by the Fund's transfer agent after 4:00 p.m. (Eastern time) on a Business Day or on a non-Business Day, the price you pay will be the NAV per share next determined on the next Business Day. A purchase request is considered to be "in proper form" when all necessary information is provided and all required documents are properly completed, signed and delivered, and when payment for Fund shares has been received by the Fund's transfer agent. See "Purchases by Wire Transfer" and "Purchases by Mail" below.

The minimum initial investment for Class A Shares is \$1,000,000. The Fund reserves the right in its discretion to vary or waive the minimum initial investment for any purchase. There is no minimum requirement for subsequent purchases.

The Adviser may pay additional compensation from time to time, out of its assets and not as an additional charge to the Fund, to certain institutions and other persons in connection with the sale, distribution and/or servicing of Class A Shares of the Fund.

Purchases By Wire Transfer

You may purchase shares by making a wire transfer of federal funds to UMB Fund Services, Inc., the Fund's transfer agent. You must include the full name in which your account is registered and the Fund account number, and should address the wire transfer as follows:

UMB Bank, N.A. 1010 Grand Blvd Kansas City, MO 64106 ABA #: 101000695 A/C: 9872190378

For Credit to: The Community Development Fund For further credit to: (Your Name) Investor Account Number: (Your Acct. No.) Name or Account Registration SSN or TIN

Before making an initial investment by wire transfer, you must forward a completed new account application with your taxpayer identification number and signature(s) of authorized officer(s) along with a corporate resolution dated within 60 days verifying the authorized signers to the Fund (1) by fax to the Fund's transfer agent at 1-414-299-2178 or (2) by mail to:

Regular Mail

The Community Development Fund PO Box 2175 Milwaukee, WI 53201

Overnight Mail

The Community Development Fund C/O UMB Fund Services 235 W Galena Street Milwaukee, WI 53212

Purchases By Mail

To purchase Class A Shares by mail, complete an account application, including the name in which the account is registered and the account number. Mail the completed application and a check payable to The Community Development Fund to:

Regular Mail

The Community Development Fund PO Box 2175 Milwaukee, WI 53201

Overnight Mail

The Community Development Fund C/O UMB Fund Services 235 W Galena Street Milwaukee, WI 53212

Initial share purchases must be accompanied by a completed new account application and a corporate resolution dated within 60 days verifying the authorized signers. If shares are purchased by check and redeemed within seven business days of purchase, the Fund may hold redemption proceeds until the purchase check has cleared, a period of up to fifteen days.

All purchases must be made in U.S. dollars and checks must be drawn on U.S. banks. No cash, money orders, travelers checks, credit cards, credit card checks, third party checks or other checks deemed to be high-risk checks will be accepted.

You will receive a statement showing the number of Class A Shares purchased, the NAV at which your shares were purchased, and the new balance of Class A Shares owned each time you purchase Class A Shares of the Fund. The Fund does not issue share certificates. All full and fractional shares will be carried on the books of the Fund.

All applications to purchase Class A Shares of the Fund are subject to acceptance by authorized officers of the Fund and are not binding until accepted. The Fund reserves the right to reject purchase orders.

Pricing of Fund Shares

The price of the Fund's Class A Shares is based on the NAV per share. The NAV per share is determined as of the close of normal trading on the NYSE (normally 4:00 p.m. Eastern time) every Business Day. If the NYSE closes early, as in the case of scheduled half-day trading or unscheduled suspensions of trading, the Fund reserves the right to calculate NAV as of the earlier closing time. You can buy and sell Class A Shares of the Fund on any Business Day. The Fund will not price its Class A Shares on national holidays or other days when either the NYSE or the Fund's custodian is closed for trading (the NYSE is closed for trading on New Year's Day, Martin Luther King, Jr. Day, Presidents Day, Memorial Day, Juneteenth National Independence Day, Independence Day, Labor Day, Columbus Day, Veterans Day, Thanksgiving Day and Christmas Day).

NAV per share for Class A Shares is calculated by dividing the total value of the Fund's assets attributable to Class A Shares after subtracting liabilities attributable to Class A Shares by the number of outstanding Class A Shares. The Fund's portfolio securities are valued at market value based on independent third-party pricing. The Board has designated the Adviser as the Fund's valuation designee to make all fair value determinations with respect to the Fund's portfolio investments, subject to the Board's oversight. The Securities for which quotations are not available and any other assets are valued at fair value as determined in good faith by the Adviser, subject to the review and supervision of the Board. Circumstances in which securities may be fair valued include periods when trading in a security is suspended, the exchange or market on which a security trades closes early, the trading volume in a security is limited, corporate actions and announcements take place, or regulatory news is released such as governmental approvals. In addition, the Adviser, in its discretion, may make adjustments to the prices of securities held by the Fund if an event occurs after the publication of market values normally used by the Fund but before the time as of which the Fund calculates its NAV, depending on the nature and significance of the event, consistent with applicable regulatory guidance and the Trust's fair value procedures. The use of fair valuation involves the risk that the values used by the Adviser to price Fund investments may be higher or lower than the values used by other unaffiliated investment companies and investors to price the same investments.

Purchases of Shares Through a Financial Intermediary

Class A Shares of the Fund may be available through financial intermediaries. Certain features of the Fund's Class A Shares, such as the initial investment minimum, may be modified or waived by a financial intermediary. A financial intermediary may impose transaction or administrative charges or other direct

fees. Therefore, you should contact the financial intermediary acting on your behalf concerning the fees (if any) charged in connection with a purchase or redemption of Class A Shares and should read this prospectus in light of the terms governing your accounts with the financial intermediary.

Financial intermediaries will be responsible for promptly transmitting client or customer purchase and redemption orders to the Fund in accordance with their agreements with the Fund and with clients and customers. A financial intermediary or, if applicable, its designee that has entered into an agreement with the Fund or its agent may enter confirmed purchase orders on behalf of clients and customers, with payment and the order received by the Fund no later than the Fund's pricing on the following Business Day. If payment is not received by such time, the financial intermediary could be held liable for resulting fees or losses. The Fund will be deemed to have received a purchase or redemption order when a financial intermediary or, if applicable, its authorized designee accepts a purchase or redemption order in proper form, provided payment and the order are received by the Fund on the following Business Day. Orders received by the Fund in proper form will be priced at the NAV for Class A Shares next computed after they are accepted by the financial intermediary or its authorized designee.

For further information as to how to direct a financial intermediary to purchase or redeem Class A Shares of the Fund on your behalf, you should contact your financial intermediary.

If the Fund's transfer agent cannot locate an investor for a period of time specified by appropriate state law, the investor's account may be deemed legally abandoned and then escheated (transferred) to the state's unclaimed property administrator in accordance with statutory requirements.

Exchange of Securities

The Fund may issue Class A Shares in exchange for securities owned by an investor. The Fund will issue its Class A Shares only in exchange for securities that are determined by the Adviser and the Sub-Adviser to be appropriate, in type and amount, for investment by the Fund in light of the Fund's investment objectives and policies and current holdings. To determine the number of Class A Shares that will be issued in the exchange, the investor's securities will be valued by the method used for valuing the Fund's portfolio securities.

To discuss arrangements for purchasing Class A Shares of the Fund in exchange for your securities, contact the Adviser toll-free at 1-844-445-4405.

Frequent Purchases and Redemptions of Fund Shares

In accordance with the policy adopted by the Board, the Fund discourages mutual fund market timing and requires the Fund's service providers to maintain adequate procedures designed to provide reasonable assurance that market timing activity will be identified and terminated. Mutual fund market timing involves the purchase and sale of shares of mutual funds within short periods of time with the intention of capturing short-term profits resulting from market volatility. Market timing may disrupt the portfolio management strategies, harm the performance of the Fund, dilute the value of Fund shares and increase brokerage and administrative costs.

Pursuant to this policy, which applies to all accounts investing in the Fund, the Fund's service providers are specifically prohibited from knowingly opening accounts for the purpose of market timing in the Fund, entering client trades for the purpose of market timing, processing exchanges or switches for the purpose of market timing and assisting a shareholder in commingling multiple clients' funds in an omnibus account for the purpose of mutual fund market timing.

The Fund's Chief Compliance Officer shall report any suspected market timing activity in the Trust promptly to the Board. There is no assurance that the Fund will be able to identify market timers, particularly if they are investing through intermediaries. The Fund reserves the right, in its sole discretion, to reject purchase orders when, in the judgment of management, such rejection is in the best interest of the Fund and its shareholders.

"Market timing" refers to a pattern of frequent purchases and sales of the Fund's shares, often with the intent of earning arbitrage profits. Market timing of the Fund could harm other shareholders in various ways, including by diluting the value of the shareholders' holdings, increasing Fund transaction costs, disrupting the portfolio management strategy, causing the Fund to incur unwanted taxable gains and forcing the Fund to hold excess levels of cash.

The Fund is intended to be a long-term investment vehicle and is not designed for investors that engage in short-term trading activity (*i.e.*, a purchase of Fund shares followed shortly thereafter by a redemption of such shares, or vice versa, in an effort to take advantage of short-term market movements). Accordingly, the Board has adopted policies and procedures on behalf of the Fund to deter short-term trading. The Fund's transfer agent will monitor trades in an effort to detect short-term trading activities. If, as a result of this monitoring, the Fund determines, in its sole discretion, that a shareholder has engaged in excessive short-term trading, it will refuse to process future purchases into the Fund from that shareholder's account. A shareholder will be considered to be engaging in excessive short-term trading in the Fund if the shareholder conducts four or more "round trips" in the Fund in any twelve-month period or if the Fund determines, in its sole discretion, that a shareholder's trading activity constitutes excessive short-term trading, regardless of whether such shareholder exceeds the foregoing round trip threshold. A round trip involves the purchase of shares of the Fund and the subsequent redemption of all or most of those shares.

The Fund, in its sole discretion, also reserves the right to reject any purchase request for any reason without notice.

Judgments with respect to implementation of the Fund's policies are made uniformly and in good faith in a manner that the Fund believes is consistent with the best long-term interests of shareholders. When applying the Fund's policies, the Fund may consider (to the extent reasonably available) an investor's trading history in accounts under common ownership, influence or control and any other information available to the Fund.

The Fund's monitoring techniques are intended to identify and deter short-term trading in the Fund. However, despite the existence of these monitoring techniques, it is possible that short-term trading may occur in the Fund without being identified. For example, certain investors seeking to engage in short-term trading may be adept at taking steps to hide their identity or activity from the Fund's monitoring techniques. Operational or technical limitations may also limit the Fund's ability to identify short-term trading activity.

The Fund may amend these policies and procedures in response to changing regulatory requirements or to enhance the effectiveness of the program.

Customer Identification and Verification and Anti-Money Laundering Program

Federal law requires all financial institutions to obtain, verify and record information that identifies each customer who opens an account. Accounts for the Fund are generally opened through other financial institutions or financial intermediaries. When you open your account through your financial institution or financial intermediary, you will have to provide your name, address, date of birth, identification number and other information that will allow the financial institution or financial intermediary to identify you. When you open an account on behalf of an entity you will have to provide formation documents and

identifying information about beneficial owner(s) and controlling parties. This information is subject to verification by the financial institution or financial intermediary to ensure the identity of all persons opening an account.

Your financial institution or financial intermediary is required by law to reject your new account application if the required identifying information is not provided. Your financial institution or intermediary may contact you in an attempt to collect any missing information required on the application, and your application may be rejected if they are unable to obtain this information. In certain instances, your financial institution or financial intermediary may be required to collect documents to establish and verify your identity.

The Fund will accept investments and your order will be processed at the NAV next determined after receipt of your application in proper form (which includes receipt of all identifying information required on the application). The Fund, however, reserves the right to close and/or liquidate your account at the then-current day's price if the financial institution or financial intermediary through which you open your account is unable to verify your identity. As a result, you may be subject to a gain or loss on Fund shares as well as corresponding tax consequences.

Customer identification and verification are part of the Fund's overall obligation to deter money laundering under Federal law. The Fund has adopted an Anti-Money Laundering Compliance Program designed to prevent the Fund from being used for money laundering or the financing of terrorist activities. In this regard, the Fund reserves the right to (i) refuse, cancel or rescind any purchase order; (ii) freeze any account and/or suspend account services; or (iii) involuntarily close your account in cases of threatening conduct or suspected fraudulent or illegal activity. These actions will be taken when, in the sole discretion of Fund management, they are deemed to be in the best interest of the Fund or in cases when the Fund is requested or compelled to do so by governmental or law enforcement authority. If your account is closed at the request of governmental or law enforcement authority, you may not receive proceeds of the redemption if the Fund is required to withhold such proceeds.

Unclaimed Property

Each state has unclaimed property rules that generally provide for escheatment (or transfer) to the state of unclaimed property under various circumstances. Such circumstances include inactivity (e.g., no owner-initiated contact for a certain period), returned mail (e.g., when mail sent to a shareholder is returned by the post office, or "RPO," as undeliverable), or a combination of both inactivity and returned mail. Once it flags property as unclaimed, the Fund will attempt to contact the shareholder, but if that attempt is unsuccessful, the account may be considered abandoned and escheated to the state.

Shareholders that reside in the state of Texas may designate a representative to receive escheatment notifications by completing and submitting a designation form that can be found on the website of the Texas Comptroller. While the designated representative does not have any rights to claim or access the shareholder's account or assets, the escheatment period will cease if the representative communicates knowledge of the shareholder's location and confirms that the shareholder has not abandoned his or her property. A completed designation form may be mailed to the Fund (if shares are held directly with the Fund) or to the shareholder's financial intermediary (if shares are not held directly with the Fund).

More information on unclaimed property and how to maintain an active account is available through your state or by calling 1-844-445-4405.

HOW TO SELL YOUR FUND SHARES

Financial institutions and intermediaries may sell Fund shares on behalf of their clients on any Business Day. For information about how to sell Fund shares through your financial institution or intermediary, you should contact your financial institution or intermediary directly. Your financial institution or intermediary may charge a fee for its services. The sale price of each share will be the next NAV determined after the Fund receives your request or after the Fund's authorized intermediary receives your request if transmitted to the Fund in accordance with the Fund's procedures and applicable law.

Receiving Your Money

Typically, the Fund will send your sale proceeds within one Business Day after it receives your redemption request. The Fund, however, may take up to seven days to pay redemption proceeds.

The Fund typically expects to sell portfolio assets and/or hold cash or cash equivalents to meet redemption requests. On a less regular basis, the Fund may also meet redemption requests by using short-term borrowings from its custodian and/or redeeming shares in kind (as described below). These methods may be used during both normal and stressed market conditions.

Redemptions in Kind

The Fund generally pays sale (redemption) proceeds in cash. However, under unusual conditions that make the payment of cash unwise (and for the protection of the Fund's remaining shareholders), the Fund might pay all or part of your redemption proceeds in liquid securities with a market value equal to the redemption price (redemption in kind). Although it is highly unlikely that your shares would ever be redeemed in kind, you would probably have to pay brokerage costs to sell the securities distributed to you, as well as taxes on any capital gains from the sale as with any redemption.

Suspension of Your Right to Sell Your Shares

The Fund reserves the right to suspend or postpone redemptions during any period when (a) trading on any of the major U.S. stock exchanges is restricted, as determined by the SEC, or when the major exchanges are closed for other than customary weekend and holiday closings, (b) the SEC has by order permitted such suspension, or (c) an emergency, as determined by the SEC, exists making disposal of portfolio securities or valuation of net assets of the Fund not reasonably practicable. The Fund may redeem all Class A Shares held by a shareholder whose account value is less than the minimum initial investment as a result of redemptions.

DISTRIBUTION AND SHAREHOLDER SERVICING PLANS

Distributor

Foreside Fund Services, LLC is the distributor (also known as the principal underwriter) of the shares of the Fund and is located at Three Canal Plaza, Suite 100, Portland, Maine 04101 (the "Distributor"). The Distributor is a registered broker-dealer and is a member of the Financial Industry Regulatory Authority ("FINRA"). The Distributor is not affiliated with the Trust, the Adviser, the Sub-Adviser or any other service providers for the Fund.

Distribution Plan

The Fund has adopted a Distribution Plan pursuant to Rule 12b-1 under the 1940 Act with respect to its Class A Shares. The Distribution Plan allows the Fund to pay fees for the sale and distribution of Class A Shares and for shareholder services provided to the holders of Class A Shares. Because they are paid from Fund assets on an on-going basis, over time these fees will increase the cost of your investment and may cost you more than paying other types of sales charges. Under the Distribution Plan, the Fund may pay the Distributor up to 0.25% per year of the Fund's average daily net assets attributable to its Class A Shares. If you hold your Class A Shares for a substantial period of time, distribution fees may total more than the economic equivalent of the maximum front-end sales charge currently allowed by the Conduct Rules of FINRA.

Shareholder Servicing Plan

The Adviser will maintain books and records that explicitly earmark specific securities to specific shareholders for CRA-qualifying and similar purposes. The Fund has adopted a Shareholder servicing plan (the "Shareholder Servicing Plan") with respect to Class A Shares that allows such Class A Shares to pay the Adviser a fee in connection with the ongoing recordkeeping and compliance services provided to shareholders at an annual rate of up to 0.20% of average daily net assets of the Class A Shares. Although all holders of Class A Shares will bear their pro rata portion of the fees paid under the Shareholder Servicing Plan, institutions not subject to the CRA may not benefit from receiving services under the Shareholder Servicing Plan to the same extent that banks subject to the CRA will.

DISCLOSURE OF PORTFOLIO HOLDINGS INFORMATION

Portfolio holdings information for the Fund can be obtained on the Internet at the following address: www.CommunityDevelopmentFund.com (the "Portfolio Holdings Website"). The Fund will post its complete list of portfolio holdings as filed on Form N-Q, Form N-CSR or as exhibits to Form N-PORT as of the calendar quarter-end on the Portfolio Holdings Website after filing such information with the SEC, which is approximately, but no earlier than, 60 calendar days after such quarter-end. The Adviser may exclude any portion of the Fund's portfolio holdings from such publication when deemed in the best interest of the Fund. Beginning on the day after any portfolio holdings information is posted on the Portfolio Holdings Website, such information will be delivered directly to any person that requests it, through electronic or other means. The portfolio holdings information placed on the Portfolio Holdings Website generally will remain there until replaced by new postings as described above.

A full description of the Fund's policies and procedures with respect to the circumstances under which the Fund discloses its portfolio holdings is available in the SAI.

DIVIDENDS, DISTRIBUTIONS AND TAXES

Dividends and Distributions

The Fund intends to declare and pay dividends from net investment income monthly. The Fund intends to make distributions of capital gains, if any, at least annually, usually in December. Dividends and distributions are reinvested in additional Class A Shares unless you indicate in the account application or otherwise in writing that you want to have dividends and distributions paid in cash.

Taxes

The following is a summary of certain United States tax considerations of investing in the Fund under current law, which may be subject to change in the future. The discussion relates solely to investors that are taxable financial institutions. This summary does not apply to shares held in an IRA or other tax-qualified

plans, which are generally not subject to current tax. You should consult your tax adviser for further information regarding federal, state, local and/or foreign tax consequences relevant to your specific situation.

The Fund has elected and intends to qualify each year for treatment as a regulated investment company ("RIC"). If it meets certain minimum distribution requirements, a RIC is not subject to tax at the fund level on income and gains from investments that are timely distributed to shareholders. However, the Fund's failure to qualify as a RIC or to meet minimum distribution requirements would result (if certain relief provisions were not available) in fund-level taxation and, consequently, a reduction in income available for distribution to shareholders.

The Fund contemplates distributing as dividends each year all or substantially all of its taxable income, including its net capital gain (the excess of net long-term capital gain over net short-term capital loss), if any. You will be subject to federal income tax on Fund distributions regardless of whether they are paid in cash or reinvested in additional shares. Fund distributions attributable to short-term capital gains and net investment income are taxable to you as ordinary income.

Distributions attributable to any excess of net long-term capital gain over short-term capital loss are generally taxable to you as long-term capital gains regardless of how long you have held your shares.

Because the Fund will invest in debt securities and not in equity securities of corporations, Fund distributions will generally not be eligible for the reduced tax rates applicable to qualified dividend income for non-corporate shareholders or for the corporate dividends received deduction for corporate shareholders. In addition, while the Fund may invest in tax-exempt municipal securities, the Fund does not anticipate being eligible to pass through to its shareholders the tax-exempt character of its income from such securities.

A RIC that receives business interest income may pass through its net business interest income for purposes of the tax rules applicable to the interest expense limitations under Section 163(j) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended. A RIC's total "Section 163(j) Interest Dividend" for a tax year is limited to the excess of the RIC's business interest income over the sum of its business interest expense and its other deductions properly allocable to its business interest income. A RIC may, in its discretion, designate all or a portion of ordinary dividends as Section 163(j) Interest Dividends, which would allow the recipient shareholder to treat the designated portion of such dividends as interest income for purposes of determining such shareholder's interest expense deduction limitation under Section 163(j). This can potentially increase the amount of a shareholder's interest expense deductible under Section 163(j). In general, to be eligible to treat a Section 163(j) Interest Dividend as interest income, you must have held your shares in the Fund for more than 180 days during the 361-day period beginning on the date that is 180 days before the date on which the share becomes ex-dividend with respect to such dividend. Section 163(j) Interest Dividends, if so designated by the Fund, will be reported to your financial intermediary or otherwise in accordance with the requirements specified by the Internal Revenue Service ("IRS").

Distributions from the Fund will generally be taxable to you in the taxable year in which they are paid, with one exception. Distributions declared by the Fund in October, November or December and paid in January of the following year are taxed as though they were paid on December 31.

You should note that if you purchase Fund shares just before a distribution, the purchase price will reflect the amount of the upcoming distribution, but you will be taxed on the entire amount of the distribution received, even though, as an economic matter, the distribution simply constitutes a return of your investment. This is known as "buying into a dividend" and should generally be avoided by taxable investors.

Each sale of Fund shares may be a taxable event. Assuming you hold your Fund shares as a capital asset, the gain or loss on the sale of Fund shares generally will be treated as a short-term capital gain or loss if you held the shares for 12 months or less or as long-term capital gain or loss if you held the shares for longer. Any loss realized upon a taxable disposition of Fund shares held for six months or less will be treated as long-term, rather than short-term, to the extent of any long-term capital gain distributions received (or deemed received) by you with respect to the Fund shares. All or a portion of any loss realized upon a taxable disposition of Fund shares will be disallowed if you purchase other substantially identical shares within 30 days before or after the disposition. In such a case, the basis of the newly purchased shares will be adjusted to reflect the disallowed loss.

Shareholders may also be subject to state and local taxes on distributions and redemptions. State income taxes generally do not generally apply, however, to the portions of the Fund's distributions, if any, that are attributable to interest on federal securities or interest on securities of the particular state or localities within the state.

U.S. individuals with income exceeding \$200,000 (\$250,000 if married and filing jointly) are subject to a 3.8% tax on their "net investment income," including interest, dividends, and capital gains (including capital gains realized on the sale of shares of the Fund).

Many states grant tax-free status to dividends paid to you from interest earned on direct obligations of the U.S. government, subject in some states to minimum investment requirements that must be met by the Fund. Investment in Ginnie Mae or Fannie Mae securities, banker's acceptances, commercial paper, and repurchase agreements collateralized by U.S. government securities do not generally qualify for such tax-free treatment. The rules on exclusion of this income are different for corporate shareholders.

If the Fund's distributions exceed its taxable income and capital gains realized during a taxable year, all or a portion of the distributions made in the taxable year may be recharacterized as a return of capital to shareholders. A return of capital distribution will not be taxable to the extent of a shareholder's adjusted basis but will reduce such basis and result in a higher capital gain or lower capital loss when those shares on which the distribution was received are sold. To the extent of a return of capital distribution exceeds a shareholder's adjusted basis, the distribution will be treated as gain from the sale of shares.

The Fund (or its administrative agent) must report to the IRS and furnish to Fund shareholders cost basis information for Fund shares. In addition to reporting the gross proceeds from the sale of Fund shares, the Fund (or its administrative agent) is also required to report the cost basis information for such shares and indicate whether these shares had a short-term or long-term holding period. For each sale of Fund shares, the Fund will permit shareholders to elect from among several IRS-accepted cost basis methods, including the average cost basis method. In the absence of an election, the Fund will use the FIFO (first-in, first-out) method as the default cost basis method. The cost basis method elected by the Fund shareholder (or the cost basis method applied by default) for each sale of Fund shares may not be changed after the settlement date of each such sale of Fund shares. For all methods except specific lot identification, the Fund redeems noncovered shares first until they are depleted and then applies your elected method to your covered shares. If your shares are held in a brokerage account, your broker may use a different method and you should contact your broker to determine which method it will use. Fund shareholders should consult with their tax advisers to determine the best IRS-accepted cost basis method for their tax situation and to obtain more information about how the cost basis reporting law applies to them. Shareholders also should carefully review the cost basis information provided to them by the Fund and make any additional basis, holding period or other adjustments that are required when reporting these amounts on their federal income tax returns.

To the extent the Fund invests in foreign securities, it may be subject to foreign withholding taxes with respect to dividends or interest the Fund received from sources in foreign countries.

Because each shareholder's tax situation is different, you should consult your tax advisor about the tax implications of an investment in the Fund.

The SAI contains more information about taxes.

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION

The Trust enters into contractual arrangements with various parties, including, among others, the Fund's investment adviser, custodian, transfer agent, accountants, administrator and distributor, who provide services to the Fund. Shareholders are not parties to, or intended (or "third-party") beneficiaries of, any of those contractual arrangements, and those contractual arrangements are not intended to create in any individual shareholder or group of shareholders any right to enforce the terms of the contractual arrangements against the service providers or to seek any remedy under the contractual arrangements against the service providers, either directly or on behalf of the Trust.

This prospectus and the SAI provide information concerning the Trust and the Fund that you should consider in determining whether to purchase shares of the Fund. The Fund may make changes to this information from time to time. Neither this prospectus, the SAI or any document filed as an exhibit to the Trust's registration statement, is intended to, nor does it, give rise to an agreement or contract between the Trust or the Fund and any shareholder, or give rise to any contract or other rights in any individual shareholder, group of shareholders or other person other than any rights conferred explicitly by federal or state securities laws that may not be waived.

FINANCIAL HIGHLIGHTS

The table that follows presents performance information about the Fund. The information is intended to help you understand the Fund's financial performance for the period of the Fund's operation. Some of this information reflects financial information for a single Fund share. The total returns in the table represent the rate that you would have earned (or lost) on an investment in the Fund, assuming you reinvested all of your dividends and distributions. The information provided below has been audited by Tait, Weller & Baker LLP, independent registered public accounting firm of the Fund. The financial statements and the unqualified opinion of Tait, Weller & Baker LLP appear in the Fund's Form N-CSR filing for the fiscal year ending December 31, 2024 and are available upon request by calling the Fund at 1-844-445-4405.

	Selected Per Share Data & Ratios For a Share Outstanding Throughout Each Year				
	Year Ended December 31, 2024	Year Ended December 31, 2023	Year Ended December 31, 2022	Year Ended December 31, 2021	Year Ended December 31, 2020
Net asset value,			-		
beginning of year	\$8.85	\$8.83	<u>\$9.75</u>	\$10.03	<u>\$9.75</u>
Income/(Loss) from Operations:					
Net investment income ⁽¹⁾	0.27	0.22	0.13	0.09	0.13
Net realized and unrealized gain/(loss) on investments	(0.04)	0.13	(0.75)	(0.27)	0.30
Total gain/(loss) from operations	0.23	0.35	(0.62)	(0.18)	0.43
Dividends and Distributions From:					
Net investment income	(0.26)	(0.22)	(0.14)	(0.10)	(0.15)
Net realized gains	_	(0.11)	(0.16)		
Return of capital	<u>=</u>	<u>=</u>	<u> </u>	^	<u> </u>
Total dividends and distributions	(0.26)	(0.33)	(0.30)	(0.10)	(0.15)
Net asset value, end of year	\$8.82	<u>\$8.85</u>	<u>\$8.83</u>	<u>\$9.75</u>	\$10.03
Total Return*	2.67%	4.11%	(6.36)%	(1.76)%	4.39%
Ratios and Supplemental Data					
Net assets, end of year (\$ Thousands)	\$206,087	\$133,906	\$113,547	\$107,260	\$76,394
Ratio of expenses to average net assets (including waivers and reimbursements)	1.00%	1.00%	1.00%	1.00%	1.00%
Ratio of expenses to average net assets (excluding waivers and reimbursements)	1.00%	1.02%	1.00%	1.11%	1.23%

		For a Share		er Share Da Throughout	
Ratio of net investment income to average net assets	3.03%	2.51%	1.42%	0.93%	1.35%
Portfolio turnover rate	23%	61%	30%	12%	29%

^{*} Return shown does not reflect the deductions of taxes that a shareholder would pay on Fund distributions or the redemption of Fund shares. Total return would have been lower had the Adviser not waived its fee and/or reimbursed other expenses.

Amounts designated as "—" are \$0.

[^] Amount represents less than \$(0.005).

⁽¹⁾ Per share calculations were performed using average shares for the period.

Privacy Notice This information is not part of the prospectus.

The Fund recognizes and respects the privacy concerns of its customers. The Fund collects nonpublic personal information about you in the course of doing business with shareholders and investors. "Nonpublic personal information" is personally identifiable financial information about you. For example, it includes information regarding your social security number, account balance, bank account information and purchase and redemption history.

The Fund collects this information from the following sources:

- Information we receive from you on applications or other forms;
- Information about your transactions with us and our service providers, or others;
- Information we receive from consumer reporting agencies (including credit bureaus).

What information the Fund discloses and to whom the Fund discloses information.

The Fund only discloses nonpublic personal information the Fund collects about shareholders as permitted by law. For example, the Fund may disclose nonpublic personal information about shareholders:

- To government entities, in response to subpoenas or to comply with laws or regulations.
- When you, the customer, direct the Fund to do so or consent to the disclosure.
- To companies that perform necessary services for the Fund, such as shareholder servicing centers that the Fund uses to process your transactions or maintain your account.
- To protect against fraud, or to collect unpaid debts.

Information about former customers.

If you decide to close your account(s) or become an inactive customer, we will adhere to the privacy policies and practices described in this notice.

How the Fund safeguards information.

The Fund conducts its business affairs through trustees, officers and third parties that provide services pursuant to agreements with the Fund (for example, the service providers described above). We restrict access to your personal and account information to those persons who need to know that information in order to provide services to you. The Fund or its service providers maintain physical, electronic and procedural safeguards that comply with federal standards to guard your nonpublic personal information.

Customers of other financial institutions.

In the event that you hold shares of the Fund through a financial intermediary, including, but not limited to, a broker-dealer, bank or trust company, the privacy policy of your financial intermediary will govern how your non-public personal information will be shared with non-affiliated third parties by that entity.

THE COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT FUND

Investment Adviser

Community Development Fund Advisors, LLC 6255 Chapman Field Drive Miami, Florida 33156

Foreside Fund Services, LLC Three Canal Plaza, Suite 100 Portland, ME 04101

Investment Sub-Adviser

Legal Counsel

Distributor

MetLife Investment Management, LLC One MetLife Way Whippany, New Jersey 07981 Morgan, Lewis & Bockius LLP 2222 Market Street Philadelphia, PA 19103-3007

HOW TO OBTAIN MORE INFORMATION ABOUT THE TRUST

More information about the Fund is available without charge through the following:

Statement of Additional Information ("SAI")

The SAI, dated May 1, 2025, as it may be amended from time to time, includes more detailed information about The Community Development Fund. The SAI is on file with the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission (the "SEC") and is incorporated by reference in this prospectus. This means that the SAI, for legal purposes, is a part of this prospectus.

Annual and Semi-Annual Reports

Additional information about the Fund's investments is available in the Fund's annual and semi-annual reports to shareholders and in Form N-CSR filed with the SEC. In the Fund's annual report, you will find a discussion of the market conditions and investment strategies that significantly affect the Fund's performance. In the Fund's Form N-CSR, you will find the Fund's annual and semi-annual financial statements.

To Obtain an SAI, Annual or Semi-Annual Report, Fund Financial Statements, or More Information:

By Telephone: 1-844-445-4405

By Mail: The Community Development Fund

Regular Mail

The Community Development Fund PO Box 2175 Milwaukee, WI 53201

Overnight Mail

The Community Development Fund C/O UMB Fund Services 235 W Galena Street Milwaukee, WI 53212

By Internet: www.CommunityDevelopmentFund.com

From the SEC: You can also obtain the SAI or the Annual and Semi-Annual Reports, as well as other information about The Community Development Fund, from the EDGAR Database on the SEC's website at: https://www.sec.gov. You may also obtain this information, upon payment of a duplicating fee, by e-mailing the SEC at the following public address: publicinfo@sec.gov.

The Community Development Fund's Investment Company Act File No. is 811-23080.